
Heroic Efforts To Preserve Human 
Life Unfurled As Blizzard Ceased

The struggle of the plainsman 
and his ceaseless efforts for the 
preservation of human life 
against wild defiance of the ele- 
me’ t̂s has been revealed as the 
Wv  ̂ blizzard to sweep across 
the plains for many years gave 
away to clearing skies Thursday. 
Many a chapter in this struggle 
has been told. Impassable roads 
and slow communications leave 
others as missing pages to be 
added to a colorful book written 
in life’s struggle of heroes and 
heroines striving for the safety 
of their fellowman.

An unsung heroine is Mrs. Wil- 
bu»* Wilson, who with only a sick 
be idden husband to assist 
he*, opened the doors of her 
home to lifeless Robert Wayne 
Reynolds and to work ceaselessly 
and untiringly in a valiant strug
gle to wrest Robert O. Reynolds, 
Kenneth Reynolds, Juanita Rey
nolds, and Mrs. Jessie Toon from 
the grasp of the icy fingers of 
death. She was successful in 
her efforts with two of her pa
tients.

Words "will never express the 
admiration of the plains people 
of the manner in which this good 
woman toiled amid the shock 
and confusion of the dead 
and dying but were not the pen 
of Longfellow silenced, upon the 
plains of Sherman County on 
that wintry night no doubt her 
deeds would have hovered beside 
those of Florence Nightingale for 
the inspiration of another poem 
similar to Santa Filomena.

In her life she will never ex
perience such a feeling of con
tent as she had when the eyes of 
those two surviving patients 
burned with an inspired glow of 
appreciation as the agonizing 
pains of exposure ceased.

W. S. Frizzell, his sons, BUI 
Frizzell and Jack Frizzell, bas
ketball fans who attended the 
game here Tuesday night, re
mained in their car until Thurs
day morning when Bill walked to 
Stratford to summon aid. Bill 
was driving the car on the trip to 
their country home, struck a 
snow drift, veered and stuck in 
the ditch at 9:30 P. M. The-car 
heater lasted for about two 
hours. After remaining in the 
car Tuesday night they decided 
to pit their strength against the 
raging storm Wednesday morn
ing and walk to the C. E. Will- 
mon home, 1̂ 2 to 3-4 of a mile 
away. They knew the distance 
couldl be judged by passing 13 
telephone poles. In single file 
with the father leading, Bill next, 
and Jack following, they started 
their walk in the wintry gale. 
They had traveled a distance of 
three telephone poles when Jack, 
exhausted, fell in the snow, and 
cried out for help. His father 
was first to reach him and pick
ed him up. Neither had on 
gloves and they attribute the 
blistering of their hands to this 
exposure. The elder Frizzell re
turned to the car with his sons 
and then began thinking about 
what was possible for him to do 
in an attempt to save his life 
and that of his sons. He had a 
case of canned lubricating oil in 
the rear of the car and after 
considerable difficulty they fin
ally started an oil fire in the car 
to prevent freezing, a practice 
which they continued until 
Thursday morning when Bill 
walked to Stratford. He had not 
gone far until he viewed the cars 
nf Mr. and Mrs. Floyd M. Keen
er and Arlyn Haile stalled only 
a short distance away. Keener 
and Haile walked with Frizzell to 
Stratford.
t M-'s. Frizzell, having faith in 
hex usbands knowledge of the 
plains storms as an olcj timer, 
rested peacefully at home, think
ing Frizzell and her sons had re
mained in Stratford. She was 
informed of the harrowing ex
perience members of her family 
had endured when her son, Jer
ry, borrowed a horse and rode to 
the family home 3 1-2 miles 
southeast to ease the anxiety of 
her husband ahd son who feared 
shf ight leave home in an at- 
ten*„, „ to try to locate them. W. 
S. and Jack Frizzell went to 
Amarillo Friday for the care of a 
specialist.

Viola Adkins, Neta Aduddell, 
and Frank White, were caught in 
a stalled car in the storm about 
200 or 300 yards from the W. S. 
Frizzell home. They braved the 
storm immediately after the car 
stalled and remained with Mrs. 
Frizell until it had passed.

Arlyn Haile, with 2 fractured 
Tibs sustained in a fall from a 
Toad grader Monday, was in 
Stratford Tuesday night, and at
tempted %o return to his parents

home. Not being sufficiently 
clothed to stand the zero weath
er in his car, he wrapped him
self in the seat covers and start
ed walking to Stratford. He had 
traveled the distance between 
two highline poles when he fell 
against the car of Mr. and Mrs. 
Floyd Keener.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Keener,
basketball fans here for the 
game Tuesday night, received 
Arlyn in their car where has was 
to take up their methods of keep
ing warm through vigorous ex
ercise. Haile and Keener suf
fered only minor frostbite while 
Mrs. Keener suffered temporary 
shock.

C. E. Willmon, traveling the 
same road stalled his car Tues
day night, and immediately got 
out and walked through the bliz
zard to his home without being 
able to see the stalled cars near
by.

Carl Craig,, returning home 
from Texhoma, ran out of gaso
line Tuesday night near the Roy 
Schafer home. He was warmly 
dressed, remained in his car dur
ing the night, and walked to the 
Schafer home Wednesday morn
ing suffering few ill effects from 
the experience.

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Lasley, Jr., 
and baby, were rescued from 
their partially buried car Thurs
day morning by Edgar Hurtt, Jr., 
who drove to the scene of the 
stalled car on a tractor. The 
extent of their sufferings from 
the exposure is not known.

Mr. and Mrs. Meritt Green, in 
anxiety over the safety of their 
children, dressed warmly, filled 
their car with quilts and blank
ets, and left their country home 
to drive to Stratford Tuesday 
night during the blizzard. Their 
attempt to reach Stratford was 
discouraged w'hen they spent 
some time in a mud hole. They 
finally backed their car out of 
this place and turned around to 
return home when their car 
stalled. They kept warm by 
whittling up a fence post and 
'turning it in a scoop they had in 
the car.

Pruett Adkins, and son, Billy 
Bob Adkins, anxious' over the 
safety of Viola Adkins, drove 
southeast into the blizzard Tues
day night. They had gone but 
a short distance when their car 
was stalled ^nd they walked back 
to Stratford.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry BulUngton 
and Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Hunt,
hearing the radio waring of an 
approaching storm, left their 
country home in a hurried trip to 
Sunray Tuesday evening to se
cure a supply of groceries for the 
expected winter siege. They left 
Sunray at 6:00 P. M. and met the 
storm while driving on the pave
ment 5 miles north of Sunray. As 
they neared the canyon the 
blinding snow storm rolled in. 
They cohtinned their hazardous 
journey on the highway until 
t h e y  w e r e  a l m o s t  
t o  t h e  c o u n t r y  road 
which would take them to their 
home only 2 miles away., They 
saw lights only a short distance 
ahead. It was the stalled car 
of Bill Gist, Texhoma, v?ho was 
preparing td leave his car to walk 
to the Jim Gorman home 1 1-2
miles north. He changed his 
mind and cast his luck with the 
Bullingtons and the Hunts. The 
Bullington car had gone about 
100 feet when they struck a high 
drift, backed out and changed 
their course across a field, when 
the engine stalled. They had no 
heavy clothing and ohly one thin 
blanket and 3 yards of 36 inch 
canvass. The men’s shoes were 
full of snow and Hunt and Gist 
did not have coats. The snow 
kept sifting in, filling the front 
of the Ford sedan. Tuesday 
night they exercised and sang 
songs to keep awake, at times 
praying. Wednesday at noon 
Bullington and Hunt left the 
car to walk into the blizzard to 
the Bullington home for a trac
tor to pull the car and its occu
pants to safety. They had gone 
but a short distance when Hunt 
becama fatig.ued, and Bullington 
returned with him to the car, 
with face,s frozen and Hunt’s 
feet in bad condition. Hunt’s 
feet were wrapped in paper tow
els and a roll of wax paper was 
burned for warmth. Wednesday 
and Wednesday night their vigil 
with the gale was continued. It 
was noon Thursday before they 
were able to force open the froz
en doors of the car and walk two 
miles for a tractor. Pans of cold 
kerosene were used to soak froz
en feet. Only sore and discolor
ed flesh remained as evidence of
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Bravery Cited For Carnegie Award Change Of Venue
Granted In 
Assault Case

The case of Burl Medlock and 
Melvin Yancey, charged with as
sault upon an under-aged girl in 
Stratford July 11, 1947 was
granted a change of venue 
Thursday, after witnesses had 
been examined and the argu
ments of the attorneys in the 
case had been presented during 
the first three days of the week.

No date has been set for the 
trial in Dallam County where it 
has been transferred.

Pnoco oy uarl r>ond 
Joint efforts of the Stratford 

Star, the Stratford Lions Club, 
the Amarillo Globe-News, and 
the Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
have placed the name of Sam 
Wohlford. hero of last week’s 
blizzard with the Carnegie Award

Commission, for consideration 
for the 1948 award.

Wohlford states that if he re
ceives the aw'ard, he will accept 
the medal, but the money if such 
is awarded, will be promptly giv
en to Boy’s Ranch or some other 
good cause.

their experiences.
Mattie Lou Newman and Tom

mie Baskin spent Tuesday night 
stalled in a pick-up about 100 
yards from the Roscoe Dyess 
nome. They attended the ball 
game in Stratford Tuesday night 
and Tommie was taking Miss 
Newman home but lacked a dis
tance of 1 mile west and 4 miles 
south of making the trip. The 
heater in the vehicle worked all 
night however, as the engine ŵ as 
started periodically and run for 
20 minute intervals. At 9:00 A. 
M. Wednesday they left the 
pick-up and ventured out in the 
storm to walk to a house on the 
Pronger ranch for shelter, leav
ing a note on the steering wheel 
that they had walked south.

Dyess noticed the pick-up for 
the first tim^ Thursday morning 
and drove to the scene on a trac
tor. Worried, he opened a door 
of the vehicle and found the note 
left by the young people. Before 
he left the scene P. J. Pronger, 
Jr., drove Baskin to the pick-up.
''Bud Coffman spent 7 hours of 

Tuesday night out in the blizzard 
when his car stalled. He was 
taking home a supply of freshly 
cleaned clothes and put on four 
sets of clothing to keep warm. 
Paul Auddell picl^ed him up in 
his car. Bud excitedly left his 
car with the motor running and 
the lights burning.

Robert O- Reynclds, received 
treatm*ent in an Amarillo hos
pital and is now with his family 
in the home of his father-in-law, 
Booker Toon, in Wheeler where 
he will be confined for several 
weeks before he returns to work 
on the Pronger Bros, ranch.

Mr. and Mrs. Pearl M. Dixon 
and son, Perry, 14, spent 36 
hours in their stalled car during 
the blizzard.

The Dixons live 12 miles north
west of Morse. They had at
tended a parent-teacher associa
tion meeting and were 8 miles 
from Morse when their car stall
ed in a snowdrift. They ran the 
motor to keep ŵ arm until the 
foot-feed froze and the motor 
died.

Mr. Dixon had several boxes of 
matches in the car and several 
papers and magazines were burn
ed at intervals to keep them 
warm. They managed to get 
home Friday.

Livestock loss reported has 
been small in consideration of 
the scope of the storm. Accord
ing to available reports Harry 
Sears lost 19 pigs from a brood of 
24, thought to have smothered in 
a small shed covered with snow. 
Dick Diehl lost 16 head of cattle 
and Bill Lasley lost 3 calves.

Coy Holt is reported to have 
lost 150 head of cattle and Stavlo 
Bros. 59 head, Ernest Baskin 
'aid today.

TO OVIE:
Lest w’e forget her

As she was left alone—
To await the return of Sam, who

Was called out to face the storm 
To save Human lives, stranded 

and lost!

Not knowing his fate, alone she 
waited

In suspense and anxiety.
Hours lapsed over and over 

again
As the storm raged on—

The wind, the snow, the pierc
ing cold.

The battle of the Plains 
She knew, was his to win or 

loose.

Bless her! for her bravery in de
spair

As she waited there.
—Anonymous.

Lions
Honor
Wohlford

The Lions Club had a very nice 
attendance Monday night in 
spite of bad weather, and a very 
interesting program was pre
sented. Mrs. Frank Mehner pre
sented two very lovely vocal num
bers and Linda Riffe and Sue 
Ellen Flores entertained with a 
round of song and dance num
bers that were loudly acclaimed. 
Guests for the night were: Al
fred Pronger, Billie Pendleton, 
and Wendel Flores, making a to
tal attendance of thirty-four.

The Club officially approved 
the action of Boss Lion Kendrick 
in nominating Lion Sam Wohl
ford for the Carnegie Medal, and 
a committee was appointed to 
work through the proper chan
nels and secure the backing of 
Lions International in this un
dertaking. Tailtwister Bond had 
the tables turned on him, and 
Lion McMinn had the pleasure of 
cutting off his tie, a caper fre
quently indulged in by the Tail- 
twister, but usually immune 
from such horseplay , himself. 
The Tailtv/ister is now in the 
market for a stainless steel 
necktie.

Hank Says:
You know, it’s funny how time 

changes the value of things. 
Time was when a good snow was 
worth millions of dollars to the 
wheat crop but any more a good 
'■now does more harm to last 
year’s wheat than it helps this 
year’s crop.

Yours.
Hank Sherrcd.

District 
Basketball 
Tourney Opens

District 1-B basketball con
testants v/ill play in a tourna
ment opening here Friday morn
ing and continuing through Sat
urday to determine champions 
of the district.

The games will start at 9:00 
o’clock according to the an
nounced schedule. Most girls 
teams will travel such a distance 
that it will be necessary for them 
to stay at least one night in 
Stratford and school officials are 
appealing to the public for their 
cooperation in calling the school 
if they have a spare bedroom in 
their homes.

Gruver and Dumas girls will 
open the district games Friday 
morning at 9 o’clock.

Sunray and Stinnett boys play 
Friday at 10:15 A. M.

The Friday afternoon session 
of the games open at 1:30 P. M. 
with Stinnett and Canadian girls 
playing at this time,

Morse and Texline boys play at 
2:45 P. M. Friday.

Channing boys have with
drawn from district play, giving 
Hartley boys a bye in the pre
liminary games. ,

Stratford and Miami girls play 
at 4:00 P. M. Friday.

Dumas and Follett girls play 
the opening game Friday even
ing at 7:00 F. M.

Spearman and Gruver boys 
are scheduled to play at 8:00 P. 
M. Friday.

Stratford boys play the winner 
of the Sunray-Stinnett game at 
9:00 P.M  Friday.

Saturdays games open at 9:00 
A. M. with the girls winning the 
Stinnett-Canadian game playing 
the winners of Gruver-Dumas-v 
Follett games.

Girls of the Stratford-Miam 
and Channing-Dalhart games 
play at 10:15 A. M. Saturday.

Boys of the Sunray-Stinnett- 
Stratford and Spearman-Gruver 
eames play at 1:00 P. M. Satur
day.

Boys of the Morse-Texline- 
Hartley games play at 2:15 P. M. 
Saturday.

The girls final games will be 
played at 7:00 P. M. Saturday and 
the boys final game will be play
ed at 8 :00 P. M.

The district tournament opens 
with opportunity for an open 
tilt as teams which showed a de
cided weakness during the first 
part of the season have shown 
rapid development during re
cent weeks. Teams originally 
strong have been handicapped 
by injured players.

CARD OF THANKS
We wish to express our sincere 

appreciation to the people of 
Stratford and Sherman County 
who have favored us in many 
ways during and following our 
recent harrowing experience in 
the blizzard.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Keener.

CARD OF THANKS
We wish to express our appre

ciation to those who took part in 
our rescue party, rendered aid, 
and gave assistance during the 
time we were unable to care for 
ourselves.

W. S. FRIZZELL,
BILL FRIZZELL,
JACK FRIZZELL.

County March 
Of Dimes Drive 
Nets $1,084.89

Closing figures of the recent 
March of Dimes drive indicate a 
gross amount of $1,137.77 was re
ceived in donations and receipts 
of the President’s Ball. Of this 
amount $1,084.89 was directed to 
the fight in combatting and 
treating infantile paralysis.

Fifty percent of the net re
ceipts, of $542.44, remained in 
Sherman County for local use, 
the other half going to the Na
tional Foundation.

Hose M. Flores, treasurer of the 
March of Dimes drive revealed 
this week that including the 
funds from the recent drive the 
county now has a fund of 
$1,292.43 to be used for the bene
fit of local patients as the need 
may arise.

All electrical equipment and 
circuits sheuld be regulary 
checked as a fire prevention pre
caution. Replace worn elec- 
’•rical wiring.

Attended 
Funeral 
In Wheeler

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Pronger, 
Mr. and Mrs. Roscoe Dyess, and 
Mrs. P. J. Pronger, Jr., attended 
the funerals for Mrs. Jessie Toon, 
55, Robert Wayne Reynolds, 2i/̂  
years old, and Juanita Reynolds, 
4, which were conducted at the 
First Baptist Church in Wheel
er Sunday.

As neither Mr. or Mrs. Robert 
O. Reynolds were able to be pres
ent for the funeral photograph
ers were present to record by 
pictures last rites for their loved 
ones whose memory they treas
ure.

Interment for the 
was made in Wheeler.

deceased

Jack FrizzelFs 
Hands Require 
Skin Grafting

Mr. ann Mrs. W. S. Frizzell re
turned to Stratford from Ama
rillo Wednesday to report that 
thOT son. Jack, a patient in St. 
Amhony’s Hospital, suffered a 
slight infection in his frozen 
hands Monday but that the in
fection had been checked. The 
frozen skin has been removed 
from the back of his hands and in 
a few days the skin will be re
moved from the palms. Skin 
grafting will be necessary.

Church News
FIRST BAP'nST CHURCH
Howard Whatley, Pastor 

Sunday
Sunday School 10:00 A. M. 
Morning Worship 11:00 A. M. 
Training Union 6:30 P. M. 
Evening Worship Service 7:30 

P. M.
W. M. U. Wednesday 2:00 P. M.

CHURCH OF^^HRIST
Bible classes 10:00 A. M. 
Morning services 11:00 A. M. 
Evening services 7:30 P. M. 
Wednesday evening services 

7:30 P. M.

ASSEMBLY OF GOD CHURCH
Sunday School 10:00 A. M. 
Morning worship 11:00 A. M. 
EJvangelistic service 8:00 P. M. 
Bible study and prayer meet

ing Thursday evening at 8:00 P. 
M.

Everyone is invited to attend' 
these services.

CHRISTIAN CHURCH
Sunday School 10:00 A. M. 
Morning Services 11:00 A. M. 
Evening Services 7:20 P. M.
A nursery under competent su

pervision provides care for in
fants during church services. 

Rev. John W. Reaves, Pastor.

METHODIST CHURCH
(Rev. H. A. Nichols, Pastor)

Sunday School 10:00 A. M.
Vesper services Sunday even

ing at 5:00 P. M.
Junior League 6:00 P. M.
Intermediate MYF 6:00 P. M.
Senior MYF 6:00 P. M.
W. S. C. S. Wednesday at 2:30 

P. M.
Choir practice Wednesday 

night at 7:30.
Thursday night is Interme

diate play night from 7:00 to 8:00 
P. M. %

US 54 Boosters - 
Left Wednesday; 
For Convention

Armed with a special Strat
ford booster pamphlet publistxed 
Wednesday, U. S. highway 54 
boosters boarded a chartered bus 
here Wednesday evening to at
tend the highway convention be
ing held in Alamogordo and Tu- 
larosa. New Mexico Friday and 
Saturday.

Most of the business session 
will be held in Alamogordo, ac
cording to Secretary Harlan Lu 
Remsberg of El Dorado, Kansas.

U. S. highway 54, now a major 
route, is being fashioned by 
boosting cities and towns along 
the route as a national highway 
for tourist travel.

Roscoe Dyess, Mr. and Mrs. E. 
E. Hamilton, Mr. and Mrs. Van B. 
Boston, and Mr. and Mrs. F. L. 
Yates composed the Stratfwrd 
delegation.

Secretary of the Navy John L. 
Sulliven recently said that con
trol of the seas, or at least the 
guarantee of freedom of the seas, 
is almost as important in time of 
peace as in time of war.

Pronger Sales 
1 op i exas 
County Auction

A bull consigned by P. J. Pron
ger, Jr., brought $600 to top the 
Texas County Hereford Breeders 
annual sale held Friday of last 
week at Guymon, Oklahoma. A 
heifer entered by Pronger Bros, 
topped the female divison at 
$425.

Only a portion of the consigned 
cattle were auctioned before the 
sale was postponed until a later 
date on account of weather and 
road conditions.

Earl Bond

Service Officer
The Sherman County Farm 

Bureau has appointed Earl Bond 
as Service Officer for this coun
ty, and he now has his license to 
handle the Farm Bureau life and 
casualty insurance for Farm Bu
reau members. This insurance 
is a rather new service in Texar 
but has proven highly successful 
in other states where it has been 
a regular service of the Farm 
Bureau for a number of years. 
The policy is strictly non-profit 
all profits above the surplus re
quired by the State being return
ed to the policy holders in the 
form of dividends. The com
pany is at present offering sev
eral differernt plans of life in
surance, and complete accident 
and casualty insurance for'auto- 
mobiles and farm vehicles. The 
scope of the insurance plans is 
being constantly broadened, and 
it is hoped to soon have a policy 
for your every farm need. Div
idends up to forty percent on 
casualty insurance are antici
pated if members will cooperate 
in the plan. Interested mem
bers are urged to see Mr. Bond at 
once, as this county is lagging 
behind on it’s quota.

Christian Ladies 
Had Luncheon 
Wednesday

The ladies of the First Christ
ian Church met for a luncheon 
at 1:00 o’clock Wednesday after
noon in the basement of the 
church. They had as guests 
Rev. and Mrs. Ward H. N. Greg3 
of Perryton.

Mrs. Gregg is the secretary c2 
the United Christian Missionar:' 
Society for District No. 1. She 
gave a very interesting and edu 
cational address on the organiz 
ing of Christian Council, anr 
the duties of the officers of th ' 
council. She also gave us some 
helps in the matter of literatip' 
to be used in doing this work.

The usual business was carrie'-’ 
on before the talk given by Mr 
Gregg and a devotional program 
given by Mrs. Bomer with “Tt-''- 
Church” as the topic. Prayer 
was offered by Mrs. Reaves,

Mrs. Hargrove, sister of Rev 
Reaves, sang the solo, “My Task "

The program was dismissed 
the Missionary Benediction.

Elks Win 
Two Games

Stratford Elks wont two ba'*- 
ketball games from Price Col
lege of Amarillo in games in th*' 
school gymnasium here Saturday 
night.
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WHAT DOES “ DRUG STORE”  MEAN TO
YOU?

To the kids it means: Soft Drinks, School Supplies, 
and Candy. To the women, it means: Cosmetics, 
Snacks, and Magazines; and to men, drug store means: 
Havana Cigars, Shaving Cream, and Pipe Cleaners. 
To most people, it’s a real neighborly place with a drug
gist’s friendly understanding smile.

HOT WATER BOTTLES
PANGBURN’ S CANDIES

I Yates Drug
Cub Scout 
Program 
February 27

A pot-luck supper for cub 
scouts and their parents will be 
given in the school cafeteria at 
7:30 P. M. Friday, February 27.

Following the supper, films will 
be shown which depict the train
ing and the work of cub scouts.

The purpose of the gathering is 
for the re-organization of the 
cub pack in Stratford and all 
boys between the ages of 9 and 11

years and their parents are in
vited to attend and bring a cov
ered dish.

All cubs present will be pre
sented with membership cards.

Demonstrators 
Training School 
Monday

Miss Dorothy Dixon will con
duct a training school in her of
fice at the courthouse Monday, 
February 23, at 2:00 P. M. for 
demonstrators of each club. They

SEE A. L. ROSS
at the

■/

Ross Service Station
for immediate delivery on

Kalser-Frazer
Cars

/ ,

Service Station located at McMahen
Furniture Store. Although we are not 
completely set-up we can deliver your 
new KAISER-FRAZER immediately at 
list price.
Come in and see us. Let us give you a demonstration ride in 

the wonderful new KAISER-FRAZER

Ross Service Station

This Bank
AND

Y O U R  C R E D I T
It is a mistake for the young business man to say “1 

have no ne^d of credit. I buy and sell for Cash.” It is right 
and proper to pay promptly but the successful businessman 
is the one who establishes a credit and protects it as he 
would his character.

Credit is a necessary factor 
building up of your business.

m the

This bank desires as customers, 
young business men with ability to suc
cessfully conduct their business. W e  
know the business man’s requirements 
and will lend our assistance willingly to 
honest efforts to build up a credit.

First State Bank
OF STRATFORD

will be instructed in the art of 
candle wicking and each in turn 
will make demonstrations at the 
meetings of their own clubs.

Dust Storm 
Dangers Fade 
For This Season

Prospects for another wheat 
crop this year are exceedingly 
good and a return of dust storms, 
at least for this season unlikely, 
states R. A Peck, agronomist at 
Panhandle A. & M. College.

^Peck believes conditions this 
year, with more than 20 inches 
of snowfEill during the past 30 
days, are much more favorable 
than was the case during Feb
ruary of 1947. Although most 
of the wheat got off to a late 
start due to dry conditions last 
fail, resulting in little or no 
wheat pasture Peck is optomistic 
about the current crop. The 
snow will provide not only the 
needed moisture but also a blan
ket to prevent damage through 
freezing.

Motorists See 
Yellow Lines 
On Highways

AlfSTIN.— Officials of the 
Texas Highway Department tell 
the story about the bright yellow 
lines now being seen by motorists 
every day throughout the vast 
27,000 mile system of paved 
highways.

“The ilew yellow no-passing 
line being put down on our high
ways is a double indemnity de
vice,” State Highway Engineer 
D. C. Greer declared.

“It gives a flashy and obvious 
warning of danger to the motor-

Mid-Way Cafe
Pleasing Customers With

Regular Meals and 
Short Orders

C. E. Leonard

All Hair Cuts 75c
The same price for little, young 

or old.

Imperial Barber 
Shop

During the war, 7,234 combat 
types and 1,000 non-combat 
types of Naval ships were used, a 
total of 8,234. These do not in

clude 60,000 small boats, minor 
landing and district craft. Those 
ships steamed a total of 420,000,- 
000 miles

Stratford Abstract Co.
Minnie Laura Jackson, President

Incorporated 1907 ------------ 41 years of Satisfactory Service to
Sherman County Land Owners

Let Us Make Your Abstracts s-
WE SHOW THE RECORDS

Office on Corner of Main Street and Grand Avenue

CHICAGO, ILL.—Although American public education is the finest 
in the world, most people in the nation are without religious instruc
tion. And teaching religion is the work of the Church School.

* For its mid-winter project in the Crusade year of Church -School 
increase. The Methodist Church is, with other Churches, inviting school 
authorities, if favorably disposed, to cooperate in conducting a “re
ligious education census” in public schools of the nation to determine 
the students' religious preference, and help lead them to the Church 
of their choice.

1st who wants to protect his own 
life and the lives of others,” he 
explained, “and it gives the pol
ice something definite on which 
to jail or punish the driver who. 
apparently cares little for his 
life and thereby endangers the 
lives of innocent motorists in 
the other lane.”

Last year President Truman’s 
Highway Safety Conference 
urged the States to concentrate 
on improvement of highway cen
ter strip in a major attempt to 
reduce the ghastly toll of acci
dents due to head-on collisions 
and sideswiping.

In all States the color was 
changed to yellow, which tests 
have shown is more visible in 
all kinds of weather than any 
other .type of marking. This 
yellow color is used also to im
press the motorist that where 
yellow is seen on the road it must 
not be crossed.

65,000 gallons of yellow paint 
are being used by the Texas De
partment’s painting crews to 
mark these no-passing zones. 
The painting operations have 
been under way since November 
and are now moving rapidly to
ward completioin.

Highway Department official? 
pointed out the state wide yel-‘ 
low striping program for nopass
ing zones is considered the best 
method from the engineernig 
point of view for temporarily 
combating the traffic accident 
menance on the highway sys
tem.

The officials are hopeful the 
traveling public will soon become 
“yellow line conscious,” since 
crossing the yellow line is not on
ly an invitation for loss of life 
and limb, but is a violation of 
Texas law under the new uni
form traffic code making viola
tors liable for a maximum fine 
of $200.

“Do not cross the yellow line,” 
is the new password to safer 
driving.”

ide deaths. Leaks from mani
fold connections, cracked mani
folds, defective mufflers, leaks 
from loose muffler connections 
and leaks from hot air heater 
connections are potential sources 
for realease of carbon monoxide 
and should be checked.

“Pay particular attention to 
those items and remember that 
proper carburetor adjustment 
causes minimum production of 
carbon monoxide and that the 
highest proportion of this gas is 
produced by an idling motor.

TRUTH, ACCURACY
Dexter S. Kimball, Ithaca, N. 

Y., noted engineer and author, 
has said: “The great inventions 
and improvement of the past 150 
years have been the work of 
scientists, inventors and engin
eers working free and untram
meled by restrictive influences 
of anv kind save their own re
gard of accuracy and truth.”

Cold Weather 
Brings Carbon 
Monoxide Danger

To minimize the danger of car
bon monoxide poisoning during 
winter weather, motorists and 
commercial drivers are urged by 
Dr. George W. Cox, to check up 
now on the exhaust systems of 
their automobiles for defective 
connections and leaks.

He said that “warming up” a 
car in a close garage is the 
greatest cause of carbon monox-

WAITRESS HATTY
It Palace Cafe

'F'heaven's sake. . .  missed h!"

Palace Cafe
RUSSELL BEALL, Proprietor

Baby Chicks
\

See Us And Leave Your Orders

W e Can Supply Most Any Breed 
Most Any Time.

Harrison Poultry & Feed

M A N N ’ S

Malted Milk Bread
\

At Your Favorite 
Grocery

ABSTRACTS
W E H A V E  A  COMPLETE  

ABSTR ACT PLANT
Covering All Real Estate In Sherman 

County

W e Furnish Quick, Efficient Service 
On Short Notice

Sherman County Abstract Co.
Royal Pendleton, Manager Stratford, Texas

Protect The Life Of Your

FORD
With Genuine Parts And 

' Accessories
A  small investment in having your 

car tuned-up for cold weather driving 
will give added service and may save you
considerable inconvenience on cold1
mornings.

Be Safe, let our mechanics make a 
careful check of your motor and have it 
ready to give service in whatever weath
er that may come to the plains.

Mud and Snow
SEIBERLING TIRES

Stratford Motor Co.
YO U R FORD DEALER

FIND OUT THE

TRUlHoUiiTRACniRI

Genuine Case Repair Overhauls 
In Our Service Department Mean

Economy in Grease and Oil.
Economy in Repairs and Adjustments.
Economy in Depreciation.
Economy in Operator’s Time.
Economy in a Wider Range of Usefulness.
Economy in Faster Work.
Economy in Work of a Better Quality. *
Genuine Case Repairs Give Better, Faster Service at 
Less Cost.

Cowdrey
Hardware & Implement

J. I. CASE SALES AND SERVICE
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Ellis Observes 
65th Birthday

W. D. Ellis celebrated his 65th 
birthday Sunday. Those who 
helped in the event were Mr. and 
Mrs. Arnold Stump of Texhoma; 
their two sons and family, Arthur 
and W. D. Jr., two granddaugh
ters of Sunray, Mrs. Everett Sob
ers and son, and Mr. and Mrs. 
John Goodwine and son.

Room Mothers
Honored
Freshmen

Mrs. Fate Morris and Mrs. H. C. 
Sherrod, room mothers, and Miss 
!va Lewis, class sponsor, enter- 
ained in the honor of the Fresh- 
nan class in the study hall of 
he hig’ school building Mon- 
lay evei .xig.

Following an evening of folk 
fames delicious refreshments 
vere served.

Practical, low-cost, all- 
steel buildings. Easy to 
erect; will not sag, warp 
or rot. Permanent, fire- 
safe construction. Call 
today for full details.

UTILITY BUILDING 
BARN • GARAGE • OFFICE 
SUMMER CAMP • STORAGE 
TOOL SHOP • MANUFAaURING 

HOME

ryn -co si, a l l BUILDINGS

Ralph Harding

Texas A. &M .
Scholarships
Available

Any boy graduating from 
Stratford or Gruver high schools 
this year with a good scholastic 
record and need of financial as
sistance, will have a chance to 
win his own college education in 
a competition being conducted 
by Texas A. & M. College. Notice 
of the 1948 competition, with en
try blanks for Stratford and 
Gruver boys who want to com
pete, were mailed to the princi
pals of those high schools 
by R. G. Perryman, secretary of 
the Texas A.&M. College scholar
ships committee.

Filling the need of giving ev
ery outstanding Texas boy a 
chance to earn his own college 
education, in spite of possible 
financial handicaps, the “Texas 
A. & M. Opportunity Awards” 
program is now in its third year. 
It offer's boys graduating from 
Texas high schools each year a 
chance to compete for four-year 
college scholarships paying $200 
to $300 per year, plus an assur
ance of student jobs'sufficient to 
earn other necessary expenses

bixteen Texas boys who wo'ui'd 
not have been able to enter any 
college were given their chance 
in 1946, thirty more in 1947. 
Their records in college have 
been excellent. This year’s an
nouncement folder lists twenty- 
eight separate scholarships, with 
the probability of more being 
made available before the close 
of the contest.

Scholarship, character, evi
dence of leadership and need of 
assistance are the points on 
which final winners are selected 
by a college committee. Appli
cation blanks, now in the hands 
of local high school principals, 
must be filled out by the boys and 
returned to the college by March 
15. From these applications, 
finalists will be i^lected to enter 
a competitive examination to be 
held at the college May 1 and 2. 
Winners will be named on the ba
sis of this examination.

Provided by gifts of thousands 
of former students of A & M, with 
additional individual scholar
ships donated by leading Texas 
citizens and institutions, the Op
portunity Awards give oustand- 
ing boys the chance in life which 
the sponsors believe they deserve. 
With the cash scholarship, an 
outstanding boy can earn enough 
money to complete his college 
expenses, and still be able to do

BRIGHT SCHOIARS

NEED

child should 
with insufficient or 
studying easier, to 
c h ild r e n , m a k e  
sure that they have 
pr̂  r light.

It costs absolutely 
nothing to have a 
Southwestern Pub
lic Service'lighting 
specialist check the 
lighting in your  
home, and it may 
insure not only  
b e t t e r  s c h o o l  
gr s, but the fu
ture vision of your 
children. Call or 
write for a lighting 
check TO D A Y.

LIGHT

be asked to do school work at home 
too powerful lighting. To make 
protect the precious eyes of your

I’LL COME TO 
YOUR HOME 
OR PLACE OF 
B U S IN E S S

A  Public Service C o m p a n y lighting 
specialist will come to your home, 
office, or place of business to give you 
recommendations as to how to obtain 
the best in lighting. There's no obli
gation. Just call or write your nearest 
Public Service office.

We have nothing fo sell but good electric service.

IWWIWWilNIIttlllilltilllMlllllllHli'NIIlililllllll'ilMi || IlfU'l I||| Illilll I inilHIIIlHi'lfHIHIIIIIilllhilliNlllllli |iiWI<llli|in<l|Hl/lliHI(lW/nTlW|l

S O U T H W E S T E R N

PUBLIC SERVICE
C O M P A N Y

S 3  T S A R S  o r  COOD C I T I Z E N S H I P  A N D  P U B L I C  S E R V I C B

excellent college work. The win
ner is required to maintain a 
personal and scholastic record 
satisfactory to the scholarships 
committee in order to hold his 
scholarship from year to year.

Ten of the awards each year 
are financed by gifts of former 
students of the college, seven by 
gifts of Mr. and Mrs. Jesses H. 
Jones of Houston, two by gifts of 
Clint W. Murchison of Dallas and 
two by the Will Rogers Memorial 
fund. Single awards are from 
gifts of Wofford Cain of Dallas, 
the Jomes Robert Austin Memor
ial fund, the Albert Banta be
quest, the Ruby Korth Memorial 
fund, the Julia Ball Lee Memor
ial fund, the Cornelia Cooke 
Smith bequest, and Mr. and Mrs. 
W. T. Burns of Brownsville.

Farm-to-Market 
{Road Program 
Is Threatened

“Federal aid for our highways 
will come to an end this year un
less congressional action is tak

en,” R. J. Potts, president of the 
Texas Good Roads Association, 
said this week.

Specifically, the association 
president requested backing for 
House Resolution 4867, which he 
said would project Federal Aid 
indefinitely into the future.

The resolution was introduced 
in the House of Representatives 
by Paul Cunningham of Iowa, 
chairman of the subcommittee 
on Roads of the Public Works 
Committee.

The Resolution proposes $500,- 
000,000 per year for Federal High
way aid. The formula and allo
cations are the same as those in 
the Act of 1944 which provided 
road building funds for the en
suing three years.

Under the existing formula, 
there has been available in Texas 
for the current three year period, 
$60,000,000 in State and federal 
funds for secondary or farm-to- 
market roads.

“The Texas Highway Depart
ment was so forehande^d as to 
build up a substantial backlog of 
savings during the war years 
which was used to match these 
federal funds,” Potts said. He 
added. “In 1947 contracts award

ed passed the $70,000,000 mark 
bringing the grand total for the 
postwar period of $143,098,395 for 
building or improving 7,621 miles 
of state highways. At the end 
of the year 1947 the department 
was maintaining 3,751 miles of 
farm-to-market roads and an 
additional 1,360 miles were under 
construction with funds ear
marked to bring the state sys
tem up to 7,500 miles of farm-to- 
market roads during 1948.

“This bill again will insure an 
orderly long term planning pro
gram. It will bring farm homes 
generally nearer to all-weather 
roads.

Stratford Lodge 874
A. F. & A. M. 

stated
Communication

SECOND FRIDAY NIGHT OF 
EACH MONTH

K. L. ELLER, W. M.
___ A. L. KING, Secretary____

SANDPAPER TREAD
A new “sandpaper” tread, es

pecially for winter driving, can 
now be installed by a method of 
recapping tires, says National 
Patent Council. The “sandpa
per” tread grips on ice and snow, 
and is made possible by mixing 
coarse, abrasive particles 
throughout the tread rubber, so 
that the gripping action contin
ues even as the tread is worn
di' ' ' —-   ...........

down in service.

J . R. PARKER, D. C.
CHIROPRACTOR

Treatment Rooms 
On Main Street 2 Blocks South 

Of Rock Island
Phone---------------147

WATCH FOR THE-----------

GRAND FORMAL OPENING
OF OUR NEW

Furniture and Appliance Store
DATE TO BE ANNOUNCED

McMahen Furniture Co.
SHOP WITH McMAHEN AND SAVE!

y iie  Story of how the old-time 101 outfit of No Man's Land pioneered one of 
the most significant economic movements in the Southwestern range business.

By J. E ve n s HALEY 
ILLUSTRATION BY H. D. BUGBEE

It is cm almost forgotten fact that the reed range sig
nificance of the 101 Brand had nothing whatever to do 
with the 101 Ranch Show. The 101 Brand that the Plains 
nurtured and knew was a genuine open range outfit- And 
in its life span on the Cimarron, in No Man's Land, it en
compassed on epoch in Western history and pioneered 
one of the most significant economic movements in the
Southwestern range bt^iness.

The story of its land reaches 
back to the days when it w as hi- 
sected by the Cimarron Cut-Off of 
the Santa Fe Trail, to when it was 
nothing but an outlaws' holdout 
in No M an's Land, to when it first 
felt the gentle intrusion of Mexican 
sheepmen in the middle 187O's 
and to when its brand was adopt
ed b y Texans a little later.

To begin with, English financial 
interests rooted in London— t̂hen 
the money market of the world—  
formed the Western Land and Cot- 
lle Company, bought a ranch of 
32.000 acres in the Flint Hills of 
Kansas, and converted it. in the

casual manner of cxiltiv.rted folks, 
into a sort of Western retreat for 
English gentlemen. In 1881 the 
Company bought the 101 Brand—  
"range rights and book count," 
lock, stock and barrel. But continu
ed enjoyment of leisurely life is 
dependent on profitable return 
from capital investment and when 
the 101 showed up far short on its 
book count, ranching turned into 
a serious business for the Western 
Land and Cattle Company.

Still with strong reserves its 
owners hoped to prosper. Their 
101 herd of som e 40,000 cattle 
grazed its am ple range from the 
western end of the Oklahom a Pan-

handle down through the Cimar
ron sand hills for nearly fifty miles.. 
The succulent significance of the 
summer range in Kansas had 
been known for years, since the 
days of the Texas Trail. The Flint 
Hills put a quick finish on cattle 
grown to virtual maturity in the 
cow country. And so with an eye  
for money, the 101 annually gath
ered its steers in No M an's L ^ d , 
trailed them to Las Anim as, ship
ped them to its ranch on Diamond 
Creek twelve miles north of Strong 
City and sold them as fat beef on 
the Kansas City Yards before 
grass withered in the fall.

But the long drouth and defla
tion of the 1880's followed and the 
Western sold the 101 Brand in 
1889. The new owners continued 
the old practice and began taking 
in thousands of Texas cattle ship
ped to Kansas for summer pastur
age besides. And the movement 
from the Southwestern breeding 
grounds for fattening on the Flint 
Hiiis grass definitely got under
w ay. Then the Rock Island Rail
w ay built through No M an's Land, 
forming settlers followed, and 
fragmentation of the 101 holdings 
came with men who gam bled a  
living upon the probings of a  plow. 
The 101 Ranch moved from its

original location four miles south
west of Kenton, Oklahoma, to leas
ed-land four miles down the Rito 
Blanco from Dalhart and in 1897 
becam e the 101 Cattle Company 
of Texas. It was dissolved in 1904 
and in less than thirty years its 
course ^ ^ s  run,

Towns have grown up over its 
spacious range and it is all but 
forgotten. The seasonal movement 
of beef to the Flint Hills of Kansas 
is now a tremendous economic 
venture, though never associated 
with the 101 Brand.

'The most important feature of its 
entire history w as its part in point
ing the w ay to systematic andl 
profitable use of the summer 
ranges of Kansas, and a great 
seasonal movement now hiade by  
fleets of trucks and trains of stock 
cars— a genuine' range economy 
pioneered in part by the ingenious^ 
handling of the 101 Brand.

The story of a clash of cultures, 
of conquest of grass lands, of loss 
of earned and saved m oney, call
ed venture capital, of inflation in 
values and deflation to failure, of 
unfortimate conversion to agricul
ture as q prelude to dust— the 
whole story is wrapped up in the 
hide of the 101 outfit.

Another Powerful Southwestern Brand

Cor, truck and tractor motors start quick, 
warm fast and give EXTRA POWER when you 
use SHAMROCK TRAIL MASTER gasoline!

mRSTER
A PRODUCT OF THE SHAMROCK OIL AND GAS CORPORATION • AMARILLO, TEXAS
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Priscilla Club 
Met Thursday 
Mith Mrs. Boney

Despite bad roads and cold 
weather, Mrs. Sybil Boney pre

pared for the Priscilla Club mem
bers last Thursday. One faith
ful member was able to attend. 
Arriving at club pioneer style, as 
you have probably guessed al
ready, this one was Velma Wil
liams.

A hot iuncn was served and the 
afternoon spent visiting.

The next meeting will be with

B A B Y  CHICKS
EACH M O N D AY AND TH U R SD AY

Big Husky Started Chicks
ON SPECIAL ORDER

We Have Installed Buildings and Brooding Equipment To 
Really Do The Job.

Write Us, Or Better Yet Come To See Us

Dalhart Hatchery
P. O. Box 427 Dalhart, Texas Phone 339-K

Winter Is No Fun With A Worn 
Car

Let T. O. C. Mechanics completely 
rebuild and renew your car.

Nothing is more disgusting on a cold 
winter inorning than a car with a worn 
motor that has lost its compression and 
will not start.

The best insurance against this unpleasantness is to 
bring your car to the T. O. C. and let our expert motor me
chanics completely rebuild your motor, or if it is too far 
gone, let us replace it with a new motor. We will completely 
overhaul your electric system and your fuel system.

If you wish, we will be glad to make you a complete es
timate

TOC Motor Co.
Studebaker Sales and Service

Transportation With a Pull

In every form of transportation — land, sea and air — it’s pull that counts. The most economical 
way of transporting loads is by pulling them. On the highways, over 90% of all motor freight is handled 
by truck-trailer combinations. A railroad locomotive pulls scores of freight cars. On inland waterways, 
tremendous tonnages are transported by tugs and barges. And, during the war, troops as well as sup
plies were often moved by fleets of towed gliders. As one leading equipment manufacturer puts it. “You 
can pull far more than you can carrv!” '

Mrs. Allen Cartrite February 26. 
All members are urged to be pres
ent and hear what Velma and 
Sybil learned at the last meeting.

College Offers 
Scholarships 
To Good Students

In order to honor and encour
age students of unusual scholas
tic ability and Christian charac
ter, George Pepperdine College 
offers in 1948-49 ten full-tuition 
(cash value $336), twenty half- 
tution ($168), and twenty quar
ter-tuition ($84) scholarships. 
These scholarships will be grant
ed to students, either high school 
or college men or women, who in 
their present classes are out
standing in intellectual ability.

J. P. Powell
M. D.

Eye, Ear, Nose 
and Throat

Dalhart Texas

W ire  recording w ith  the 
widest frequency response 
yo u've  heard.

f M -A M  radio (22 tubes in> 
eluding rectifiers).

20*watt p ush -p ull pow er 
om plifier.

13" theatre-type dia-cone 
speaker.

Autom atic record changer. 
No-scratch, No squeak rec
ord reproducer.

Separate bass a nd  treble 
tone controls.

. )
P ro v is io n  fo r  te le v is io n , 
extra speakers, public a d 
dress microphone, etc. ^

IHE ElECrSOmC TECHNIliyE'S

G8EATESI ACCOMPtlSHMENI! IHE

Sheraton Symphonic

81 HOFFMAN!

Here is Hoffman’s greatest achievement! ^
V

The magnificent Sheraton cabinet is made of the most 

beautiful feather crotched veneers. A  piece of 

furniture you’ll be proud to own. And the instrument will 

please the most critical music lover. Read all the 

 ̂ many refinements that make this Hoffman Symphonic 

the choice of those who demand 

^the very best in home entertainment' 

and beauty. $690.00

Raymond’s Radio Service
Used Cabinet and Battery Radios

Offered At Bargain Prices •

in initiative and resourceful
ness, in versitility of interests, 
and in Christian character.

In order to honor and encour
age students of good character 
who have cultivated certain spe
cial abilities in music, speech, art, 
creative writing, etc., George 
Pepperdine College offers in 19- 
48-49 five full-tuition (cash val
ue $336), ten half-tutition 
($168), and ten quarter-tuition 
($84) special achievement 
awards.

Student.*! receiving scholarship 
or special achievement awards 
may pursue their studies in any 
department of the college. Those 
who find it necessary to earn 
part of the remaining college ex
penses will be given preference in 
student jobs. Application for 
work must be made separately to 
the Committee on Student Work. 
Student employment of almost 
every type is available in the 
Southern California area.

Applications should be in by 
May 1, of this year. Announce
ments of awards will be made as 
soon after that date as possible. 
Applications made after May 1 
will be considered in case all 
awards have not been made to 
applicants applying before that 
date.

For application blanks and 
further information, students 
may write E. V. Pullias, chair
man, committee on scholarships, 
George Pepperdine College, 1121 
West 79th Street, Los Angeles 44, 
California

orable situation for the develop
ment of stem rust on late wheat 
if the spores develop sufficiently 
on the early planted wheat.

Nothing can be done about the 
weather, of course, but the situa 
tion can be greatly aggravated 
by the planting of stem rust sus
ceptible varieties of spring wheat 
and barley, the specialists say, as 
such varilies would make prolific 
sources of stem rust spores, 
which in turn might affect wheat 
farther north, as none of the 
hard red winter wheat varities 
are immune to stem rust.'

Agronomists recommend the 
planting of oats in place of spring 
wheat or barley. They say the 
yields of spring planted oats are 
much more certain in Texas 
than either spring wheat or bar
ley and stem rust of oats does not 
affect wheat. Varities of oats 
such as Fultex, Kanota, New 
Nortex, or Ferguson 922 are good 
selections. ,

of construction.
An attractive roof, properly 

applied and long-lasting, will 
pay dividends over the years. 
Adequate ventilation, including 
the venting of gas heaters, is an
VVvVVVVvVVvVVVVVVVVVVVVV*

item many home planners 
neglect.

And last, Mr. Allen said, pro
per wiring of the home for elec
tricity is important. If provis- 

( Continued on Page 5)

Wheat Rust 
Threatens 
’48 Crop

The stage is all set for a severe 
epidemic of stem rust, or black 
rust, in the wheat country next 
spring.

That’s the warning from the 
agronomists and plant patholo
gists of Texas A. & M. College 
and USDA’s Bureau of Plant In
dustry.

It all depends on the princinal 
actors, the rust spores and the 
right weather. The combination 
of wheat germinating so late on 
the High Plains, together with 
the large acreage of earlier 
wheat in the rolling plains areas 
east of the Caprock. makes a fav-

Cattle

sound 
a lux-

Blueprints 
For New Homes 
Are Available

“An attractive home of 
construction need not be 
ury for farm and ranch families. 
No matter how small and unpre
tentious the home will be, plans 
for it can include good taste and 
sound construction. It will pay 
off in satisfaction for years to 
come.”

That’s a statement recently 
made by William S. Allen, exten
sion agricultural engineer, build
ings for Texas A. & M.

He went on to list five items 
that go to make up good con- 
strution. First, he said, plan an 
adequate foundation, protected 
against frost or freezing, of a 
lasting material, and make it 
termite resistant.

Walls of sound material, 
strong and well-braced, are a 
necessity, regardless of the type

THE STRATFORD STAR
Published Weekly By 

Brown Ross
Entered as second class mat

ter at the Post Office in Strat
ford, Texas, under the act of 
March 3. 1879.
• Subscription Rates 

$2.00 per year in Sherman and 
adjoining counties. $2.50 per 
year outside first zone.

Classified and Legals 
10 cents per line per inserti(3n; 

ly-y cents per line subsequent in- 
.<5Prtinns. Display rates on ap
plication.
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CATTLE
23rd

EXPECTING 1,000 
MONDAY, FEB.

at the

Newest -  Most Complete 
Livestock Auction 

In The Southwest
AndWhere Buyers and Sellers Meet 

Return Home Satisfied
Sherman County 4-H Club Calf Show 

and Sale

Augustine Livestock 
Commission Co.

TEXHOMA, OKLAHOMA 
Located in the HEART of the Panhandle

♦>

F O R  S A L E !
Buildings -  All Sizes

Army Barracks
Wood Floors

PLUMBI NG
Stools, Urinals, Pipe, Fittings, Lava- | 

tories. Showers, Stoves, Hot Water 

Units, Air Conditioning Units 

Double Walk in Boxes 

See

Henry J. Cohn

<*
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Main Hangar East Air Base 
D ALH ART, T E X A S

In ICE-BOATING or GASOLINE

<j>

PHILLIPS 66 IS Tir GIVE
YOU QUICK STARTIN6 AND EASY WARM-UP!

It takes a sure touch to control one of those whizz
ing ice boats, and it takes real control to build a 
great cold-weather gasoline, too!

We do it by selective blending of high-quality 
blending components—season by season—to fit

your driving needs all year 
’roxmd!

See for yourself the ks...d 
of action a tank full o f 
Phillips 66 Gasoline givea 
you these cold mornings!

^  '‘ V O LA TIU T Y e O N T K O U S O ’

TO 6 I V S  YOU FA ST  STAttTST .

Ralph Harding
Phillips 66 Wholesale Jobber
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CARNEGIE HERO-FUND 
MEDALS

These gifts of Mr. Carnegie are 
for the financial support of 
those incapacitated for work, 
either temporarily or perman
ently, in heroic attempts to save 
human life, and for the aid of 
widows and orphans of heroes. 
Medals of three classes are given. 
The original fund of $5,000,000 
set aside in 1904 for the United 
States "*anada, and Newfound
land 1-..0 been supplemented by 
similar gifts for Great Britain 
and Ireland, France, Germany, 
Switzerland, Belgium, Nether
lands, Sweden, Norway, Italy, 
and Denmark. Military bravery 
is not recognized.

The Carnegie medal bears the 
likeness of Andrew Carnegie on 
one side and a panel designed 
for the inscription of the name of | 
the person honored is on the I

other.
Carnegie History

Andrew Carnegie, (1835-1919), 
a famous and very practical phil
anthropist, an American of 
Scotch birth. His gifts to the 
public have exceeded in amount 
those of any other man in the 
history of the world. From Dun
fermline, where he was bom on 
November 25, 1835, he emigrated 
to the United States at the age of 
thirteen. In his first position, 
that of weaver’s assistant in a 
cotton factory at Allegheny, Pa., 
he earned about a dollar a week, 
but twenty years later his indus
try and ability had made him a 
wealthy man. As a messenger 
boy in a Pittsburgh telegraph o f
fice he had learned telegraphy, 
and after becoming an operator 
advanced rapidly to the rank of 
division superintendent for the 
Pennsylvania "Railroad. Through

S'. UDEBAKER SALES &  SERVICE
COMPLETE PARTS STOCK ------ ACCESSORIES

Fully equipped Body and Paint Shop 
Complete Mechanical Service on all Makes of Cars. 

AUTO GLASS
Phone or write for appointinent.

KOEHLER M OTOR CO M PAN Y
p. o. B«x m z

Dalh^rt, Texas
Phone 123

302 Rock Island Ave.

/t-dDut 60 A‘D‘
P L IN y  W RO TE O F
sos^P-MADE ay
B0ILIH6 GOAT FAT 
AND CAUSTiaZED 
WOOD ASHES..,
POMPEIAN RUINS
REVEALED A  SOAP 
FACTORy . ..
IN  THE MIDDLE A G E S S O k ? ,  
WAS A  LUXURY OF THE R IC H /

SOAP MAKING
y/fis lo hg  a  h o u seh o ld

ÂRUHAMERICA-UflĴ î

VPjiepiOtJBd'Otf
KaitonaLPaiBiitCbuftcit

- today- in u . s .
mo%e. t h a n : .

230 FACTORIES

J2o.ooaooo«wA6Fs°
ES #
: D /

t N s p i m
INVEIiTipN

it's J»eautiful in <iestgn, for 

odvanoed in improvements and 

n e w  o o n ve n ie n c e s . 'See how  

frigixiaifle really imokes all cook

ing Carefree Cooking.

e I*lie-leege peiteioln even, 

e  Sodiantube 5-tpeed cooking anils, 

e  Cook-Mosler oven clock control.

«  Doabie4)vty Ihermizer cooker.

'e Wnisl-higii, smokelost typo broilor. 

OiAfl-porceiain >insido and oat.

and many, maiiiy others

D u b y
Plumbing & Electric

Phone 143

Consumers Co.̂  Inc.

friendship with the inventor he 
had entered the organiaztion of 
the "Woodruff Sleeping Car Com
pany, the most successful fore
runner of the Pullman Company, 
and had made a moderate for
tune. By cautious investment 
in Pennsylvania oil lands he in
creased his wealth enormously. 
After the War of Secession he en
tered the iron business, and soon 
became one of the industrial 
leaders of America.

In 1868 -he introduced the 
Bessemer process .into the Amer
ican steel industry. The great 
steel works which he established 
at Rome&tead, Pa., and else
where, grew rapidly, and in 1899 
he consolidated all his interests 
in the Carnegie Steel Company, 
one of the greatest industrial in- 
rstatutions uf America. "When in 
1901 it was merged with the Un
ited States Steel Corporation he 
retired from business with a for
tune estimated at a half-billion 
dollars. He then gave Ijiimself 
larĝ ely to philanthropy.

Jn 1912 Mr. Carnegie announc
ed that with the gift of $125,000,- 
000 to .a corj)oration which will 
carry out those of his philanthro
pic schemes which he .had not 
already endowed, his personal 
fortune was reduced to $25,000,-' 
000. He wished to die a poor 
man, hut .,at death v/us worth 
$22,152,011, as officially reported 
by the New York inheritance tax 
office.

The scope of his public spirit 
has been world-wide. Besides' 
the fine institutions which re
ceive special attention below,, his 
gifts include $UjD,QD.060 to ,the 
Carnegie Institute of Technol
ogy, Pittsburgh: $10,000,000 to 
Scotch universities, including 
Saint Andrews and Aberdeen for 
both of which he has been lord 
rector; ,-$5,000,000 as a benefit 
fund .for employees of the Carne
gie Steel Company; a $2,500,000 
trust for Dunfermline, his na-| 
five town; •$2;OQO,OQD to the Car-i 
negie Church Peace town; $2,-1 
000,000 to the Carnegie Church! 
Peace Union, which aims to en
list all churches on behalf of 
permanent peace; $1,750,000 for 
the Peace Palace at The Hague; 
and $850,000 foi "the groucfds and 
buildings of the Pan-American 
Union at Washington.

As ,a writer. he has expressed 
himself vigorously in denuncia
tion of war, and.his works. The 
Gospel of Wealth, The Empire of 
Business and Problems of to-day, 
have had international reading. 
He was matle a Commander of the 
Legion of Honor of 'France in 
1907, and in 1911 received the 
peace medal tof the Fourth Inter
national Congress of American 
StarttiS.

In Texas, in 1947, approxi
mately 17,447,800 pounds cd: sweet 
clover seed were harvested.

RING AROUND THE PORK ROAST!

A svloin roast of pork is an economy treat for the whole family. 
M IS .budget-minded because it is less well-known, and therefore less demanded. " ' ” . . . .  . . .Surround the roast with a rosy ring of cinnamon li toasted marshmaUnws. aniT "■ . . _ .
t o r  IUbtstaxy  •entertaining.
. ___ _  ̂ ------  -----  -  — „  B — -------- ion apples^Pl^d^vuth toasted marshmallows, and it’s a gala piece de resisiiuioe

Bonds for Freedom on 
Freedom Tra in  Inspire

Secretary of Treasury

Diver Loses Life Setting 
Record for Depth Reached

TOULON, FRANCE. — Maurice 
Fargeus, a diver, set a new world 
record by descending 393.6 feet in 
the Mediterranean off Cape Cepet, 
but he lost his life.

Colleagues pulled Fargeus out un
conscious after he had succeeded in 
breaking the previous mark of 295.2 
feet attained by seven divers here 
last June.

Fargeus went over the side 
dressed only in bathing trunks and 
wearing a face mask connected 
with an oxygen bottle on his back. 
His position was indicated by pre
arranged tug Signals.

Firing upon Ft. Sumter in April 
1861 was the first military act of 
the Civil War.

BLUEPRINTS------
(Continued from Page 4) 

ion is made for future expansion 
of the utility, many remodeling 
headaches will be saved later on.

Responsible architects, con

tractors, and leaders are inter
ested in helping prospective 
builders provide for sound con
struction, Mr. Allen said. Local 
county agents have blueprints 
and other plans that will help 
the future home-owner realize 
his dreams for a well-construct
ed and attractive farm or ranch 
home.

If You Want Guaranteed and Accurate
N

Watch and Clock Repairing
You Can Have It Done

At The

STRATFORD TIME SHOP
We Are Specialists In This Work

Secretary of the Treasury John 
W. .Snyder ;and Mrs. Snyder view 
the priceless exhibit 'during the 
Freedom 'Trairt’;s .-stay in Washing
ton, ,D. 'C.., which dramatically re
veals the 'important role United 
States Government bonds played in 
the progress of'the United States of 
.America from its inception as a 
nation in 1776.

The American people have always 
responded to the call to buy free
dom bonds. 'Secretary Snyder is 
directing a stepped-up campaign to 
sell more U. S. ;Savings Bonds as an 
anti-inflationary imeasure and to in
sure continued .peace and pros
perity.

Texas 4-H club girls sold more 
than 4,000,000 pounds of beef in 
1947.

Customers—
W e May Not Have Everything You 

Want, But W e Believe If You Shop At 
Our Store Regularly You Will Find Mer
chandise You Do Not Find Elsewhere.

ANYWAY
W H Y  NOT SHOP A T  HOME,

FIRST \

W e Guarantee To Save You Money 
On Most Of The Merchandise W e Have. 
This Also Applies to Automobiles and 
Trucks.

If You Are Not A  Regular Customer 
Of Ours, Think This Over.

ARE YO U  SATISFIED W IT H  THE  
REPAIR W O R K  Y O U  ARE  
H AVIN G  DONE? IF NOT  

DON’T CUSS! SEE US!

Lovelace Motor & Equipment

Astronomers Lead Target
Just the Same as Gunners

WASHINGTON, — An astronomer 
"shooting stars”  with a telescope 
must ‘^ead”  the tar^get just as an 
aerial .gunner "leads’" a moving air
plane.

He muct calculate fehe movement 
.of the eardJi and slant sthe telescope 
jslightly in border to receive ihe light 
fisay ifrom t!ae star.

There are 14 lines in a sonnet.

((W e are Open 24 Hours a Day99

YOUR OUARANTEE!
Safety, Econon^, and many miles of 

carefree driving can be assured by the 
personal attention rendered through our 
lubrication of your car. Our station is 
conveniently located and our service is 
immediate.

Car Washmg and Greasing \ 
LEE TIRES

PhilKps 66 BATTERIES V 

Harding & Parker
Wayne Harding Carroll Parker

G keviolet Is F m t!

Moot Ike now standard of B ig-C ar 
bM w tyl H's here, in Chevrolet’s 
Bodies by Fisher— finest bodies 
m ade— available aniy on Chevrolet 
and higher-priced cars.

You'll enjoy B ig-Car performance, 
too, when you own a Chevrolet; for 
it brings you Valve-in-Head engine 
performance, found elsewhere only 
in more expensive cars.

Yea’ll find Chavroiet rides more 
smoothly on all types of roods due 
to the foraous Knee-Action Ride; and, 
o f coune, Knee-Action b  found only 
on Chevrolet and costlier con .

Keep your present cor in good 
running condition by bringing it to us 
for skilled service, now and at 
regular Intervals, pending delivery 
o f your new Chevrolet.

Men and women everywhere agrees 
O nly one is No. 1— only Chevrolet is 
first— in all-round value os in popu
larity. Consequently, more people drive 

Chevrolets than a ny other m ake, 
according to offtcial nationwide regis
trations; and more people wont Chev
rolets than any other make, according 
to seven in d e p e n d e n t n a tio n w id e  
surveys. Here, in the new 1948 Chev
rolet, is record value. For new and 

even more luxurious styling, colors and 
appointments have been added to alt 
of Chevrolet’s other advantages of^ 

BIO -C AR  Q U A LITY  A T  LO W E S T C O S T!

CHEVROLET^,^IS FIRST! ‘X ■ .'f

Davis Motor Co. 9 Texas
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Stratford Frozen Food Lockers
Locker Storage by the Month or the Year. 

COMPLETE MEAT PROCESSING 
Killing, Cooling, Cutting, Wrapping, Lard Rendering, Curing, 

Smoking, and Quick Freezing 
YOUR GROCERY PATRONAGE APPRECIATED 

TENDER BEEF FOR SALE 40C
150 Pounds Processed, Pound ..........................................
H of 1/2 BEEF 49'
Processed, Pound ............................................................
PORK FOR SALE , „  , 44®
80 to 100 Pound Halves, Processed, Pound .................
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S T A T I O N E R Y
Freund Created Stationery

' In Hand Decorated Boxes

Hand Painted Stationery
With Colored Inks

Children’s Stationery 
Men’s Palimino Stationery 

HANDKERCHIEFS
Madeira, Irish Linen, and Prints

Children’s Handkerchiefs
MEN’S BOXED

All Linen Handkerchiefs 
Decca and Columbia Records

Robbie’s Gift Shoppe
Phone----------------140

Henry Yates, Guymon, was .„ a 
visitor here Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. F. L. Yates visited 
relatives in Texhoma Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Sears drove 
to Amarillo Tuesday morning 
where she'remained with her 
mother who is ill.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd McDaniel, 
Boise City, were guests in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Mc
Daniel Sunday.

Mrs. A. W. Morehead, Dumas, 
was here Tuesday looking for an 
apartment.

E. B. McQueen is on the sick 
list this week.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Allen spent 
the week-end in Canyon with 
Mr. and Mrs. Bennie Simons and 
William Allen.

Billy Aduddell has accepted a 
position with the Imperial 
Beauty Shop.

Mrs. Ralph Keener was a visi
tor in Texhoma Monday.

If You Desire

A Home
I Have a 20x37 Foot 

Barrack

and several plans for converting 
it to a nice home or apart

ment. See me and save.

J. B. McWilliams
Box 155

STRATFORD, TEXAS 

^ ̂ * *̂ *$* ̂  ̂

Moxy Theatre
"  ̂ STRATFORD, TEXAS
5 ----------
**“ February 19 and 20 
Claudette Colbert and Fred Mac 

Murray in
/T h e  Egg and I”

I ----------   ̂ 'S't*.,,.
February 2l

A1 St. John and “Lash” La Rue 
In

‘̂Pioneer Justice”
February 22 and 23 

Joan Crawford and Van Heflin
‘ ‘Possessed”

! February 24 and 25
“ Son of Rusty”

Plus Second Feature — 
Hugh Beaumont and Trudy 

Marshall In
*Too Many Winners

Local News
Mrs. C. R. Bonar motored to 

Amarillo Monday with her 
daughter, Mrs. W. K. Skillman 
and granddaughter. Sherry Gail, 
who returned via plane to their 
home in Wichita, Kansas after 
and extended visit here.

Mrs. Everett Palmer managed 
Robbie’s Gift Shoppe the first of 
the week during the absence of 
Mrs. Yates.

Mr. and Mrs. David Braudt, 
Amarillo, were guests in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Bond 
over the week-end.

Mrs. F. L. Yates and Mr. and 
Mrs. Harry Vincent were visitors 
in Amarillo Tuesday.

Charles Wisdom has been on 
the sick list with influenza since 
Saturday evening.

Russell Kelp attended a Ford 
mechanics school in Amarillo 
this week.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter E. Wertz, 
Amarillo, were visitors here Sat
urday.

Mr. and Mrs. H. T. Jackson are 
enjoying a visit in Hot Springs, 
New Mexico.

Mrs. D. B. Kendall, Dalhart. is 
here this week to operate Rob
bie’s Gift Shoppe during Mrs. 
Yates absence.

Mrs. A. L. Harrison was called 
to Amarillo Sunday morning and 
will remain there* for several 
days in the home of her son.

WE S U G G E S T :
AN  INSPECTION OF OUR  

N EW  LINE OF

Spring Samples
FOR WELL TAILORED
/

Spring Clothing

Periodic Cleaning Preserves
V

Your Clothing

Cleaning and Pressing

Stratford Cleaners
Phone ---------------- 90

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Allen 
Wednesday for a visit in 
Springs, New Mexico.

left
Hot

Mr. and Mrs. Delbert Cum
mings and daughter visited in 
Dalhart Wednesday.

Word was received by friends 
here that Mrs. H. C. Borth, who 
now lives in Amarillo was tak
en to a hospital Wednesday to re
ceive medical care.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Gibbons and 
daughter, Mrs. Rentie Hamilton, 
and Mrs. R. P. Butts, Texhoma, 
visited in the Dick Diehl home<' 
Monday. '

Mr. and Mrs. Delbert Cum
mings and Mrs. Wayne Harding 
who pfenned to return home 
from Oklahoma City last Wed
nesday were^hable to return be
fore Friday because of the storm.

Rev. and Mrs. H. A. Nichols 
were Amarillo visitors Monday.

Mrs. N. D. Kelp went to Ama- 
rrillo Wednesday for a medical 
examination.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bolster 
went to Amarillo Sunday for a 
visit in the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
H. C. Borth^

Mrs. Rose Keener visited her 
daughter and family, the Jess 
Mulherins, in Auiarillo last week.

Amarillys Gibbons, Texhoma, 
visited Serena Kelp Sunday.

Mrs. Lucille'Kearns returned 
Saturday from a trip to Dallas.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Albert re
turned Wednesday from a visit 
with relatives in Dallas and Fort 
Worth.; Texas and in Eastern 
Oklahoma.

Rev. and Mrs. H. A. Nichols had 
as their guest Sil^day night. Rev. 
Luther Kirk, superintendent of 
the Perryton District of the 
Methodist Church.

Miss Edith Kite, Goodwell, was 
a week-end visitor in the home 
of her mother, Mrs. Marion An
derson.

Kenneth Hogue* Dalhart Tex
an publisher, was a business vis
itor here Tuesday.

Mrs. M. R. Robinson visited 
with her sister, Mrs. Virgil Live-

Where Is Your 
Photograph

W orth Money?
BEGINNING MARCH 2 And 3

at the

R O X Y  T H E A T R E

iy in Ware Wednesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Kelp came 
in Monday from Hot Springs, 
New Mexico and El Paso, where 
they visited in the Bill Lollis 
home in Hot Springs and in the 
home of their daughter, Mrs. 
Gene V7ills and family ih El Paso.

Russia sold Alaska to the U. S.

for $7,200,000.

For Life Insurance See

Walter M. Pendleton
Local Representative 

Southwestern Life Insurance Co
of Dallas, Texas

COOP SERWCE
P4.US

Chrysler Corporation

Parts
F O R

Chryslerand Plymouth
CARS

Car Washing and Greasing

Garrison Motor Co.
Your Chrysler-Plymouth Dealer

j u n t p r s g o

'  ̂ V

s

i n  s h i r t - d r e s s e s

omething old . . .  fashioned! Something 

n ew . . .  spirited! Something borrow ed. .7  "

the Gay Nineties by Doris Dodson 

. . .  to make some of the most feminine, 

most wearable, most adorable 

tailored shirt dresses ever seen.

FIESTA... Doris Dodson’s 
rayon butcher linen 

classic with dark 
touches for contrast. « 

lavender, lime, blue, 

pink; 9 to 15. $14.95

O N  YOUR TOES.. .turned-

back cuffs and rows of white 

scallops for a Doris Dodson ^  

in yellow, white, pink or 

lavender rayon Shannon.

9 to 15. $10.95

AS SEEN IN 
COSMOPOLITAN
“ B .G . . . .  Business 

Glam our shirt-dress belted 

in straw. By Doris Dodson 

in blue, lime, pink rayon 

Miami b y  Mollinson.

9 to 15. $12.95

Moliitosli Dry Goods
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Local News
Mrs. Henry Luther and Mrs. 

Mary Spruell were Dumas visit
ors Thursday.

Melvin Phillips and 
Donelson were business 
in Guymon Monday,

Shuler
visitors

Miss Ida Bachman spent last 
w c visiting with friends in 
Selling, Oklahoma. Her parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. H. J. Bachman, 
went to Selling last week-end 
and brought her home with 
them.

Mrs. T. D. Chisum, Mr. and 
Mrs. Virgil Chisum and Mrs, T. 
N. Beard left today for a visit 
with relatives in Lone Wolf, 
Oklahoma. Mrs. Chisum plans 
to ■"emain for an extended visit

Southern Farm Bureau Life 
and Casualty Co.

A Non-Profit Organization 
For Farm Bureau Members Only 

EARL BOND, Agent

with her father, and other rela
tives.

Spurlock News
Mr. and Mrs. Oma Ellison and 

Mr. and Mrs. Dalton Malone 
spent several days last week in 
Stratford owing to the blizzard.

Mr. and Mrs. E. W, Carter are 
expected home the first of next 
week from Temple, Texas where 
Mrs. Carter underwent a major 
operation and Mr. Carter a min
or operation.

Bill Sweny spent the night and 
day of the blizzard in the home of 
Harvey Spurlock. Bill stuck his 
car and walked about 3-4 of a 
mile.

Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Park spent 
Tuesday night and Wednesday in 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Allen 
Cartrite. They were returning 
home from a lodge meeting in 
Sunray when their car run in to 
a bar ditch close to the Cartrite 
home..

Mr. "and Mrs. Cartrite went to

r

OLIVER
The Finest Farm Machinery 

Sales and Service

Davis BrotBers
Wright Davis, Mgr.

Buy the Best for Less
Quick Frozen Fruits and Vegetables 

Ice Cream and Fryers

PORK CHOPS 
Pound 47
PORK ROAST  
Pound 45
BACON  
Arniour’s Star 
Pound 65
BACON SQUARES  
Armour’s 
1 Pound

LARD  
Armour’s 
3 Pound Carton S2
CRUSTENE $  
3 Pound Can

J .IB

DREFT
W A SH O 35
COFFEE 
Folgers 
1 Pound 53
LETTUCE  
1 Head 10\
CELERY  
Large Stalk 15
S \  ^FT 
POTATOES  
2 Pounds 21
SPUDS 
10 Pound Bag 59
Delicious 
APPLES 
La ê Red 
2 Pounds 29
ORANGES  
Large Texas 
3 Pounds for 25

CHERRY  
CHOCOLATES  
1 Pound 75
PINEAPPLE
Dole
No. 2 Can 35
APRICOTS  
Hope Chest 
No. 2 2 Can 27
PEACHES  
Brimfull 
No. 22 Can 27
ORANGE JUICE
Brimfull
46 Ounce Can
K R A U T  
Pine Cone 
No. 2 Can 
2 For 17
CORN
Brimfull
Country Gentleman
No. 2 Can i C  
2 For 3 9 3
TO M ATO ES  
Concho 
No. 2 Can 16
CHILI BEANS  
Del Haven A  
No. 1 Can ^
BLEACH ' 
Cl orox 
1 Quart 15
L A V A  SOAP  
Large 
2 Bars 19

CMVE  C H I L D R E N  C O L O R F U L  T O Y S

A "Must” for the tiny tots’ entertainment is an attractively designed 
brightly colored rubber ball, says child psychologists. The ball should 
have colors that catch the eye and color-patterns that will hold, rather 
than distract, the attention of the child.

Following the recommendations of experts in child care, the Penn
sylvania Rubber Company has introduced a new line of rubber playballs 
that safeguard the child and at the same time provide the features that 
will keep baby occupied. The only danger, say the producers, is from 
baby making a bull’s-eye on the new table lamp and this will never be 
avoided. If he doesn’t get it with a rubber ball he can always tip the 
table or pull it down by the cord.

Little Eddie Flanagan, two-year-old son of the W. J. Flanagans, in 
typical baby fashion, tries to put the ball in his mouth and illustrates 
another point for consideration in buying toys for little tots, the toy 
must be large enough that baby cannot put it in his mouth. It must 
be light enough to handle easily and soft enough that baby will not 
be injured should he fall on it. Colors should be fast so the child cannot 
chew the coloring material off the object. Mothers agree that the child 
psychologists know what they are talking about.

Amarillo Tuesday, Mr. Cartrite to 
attend a Co-Op meeting and 
Mrs. Cartrite to visit.

The roads are still blocked 
with snow. No mail the last week.

Most of the men from this 
neighborhood are in Stratford on 
District Court this week. Some 
have to leave a tractor at the 
edge of a field to be puUed 
through on the way home.

There has been no church or 
Sunday School at the Spurlock 
chapel this month owing to the 
cold weather and the country 
roads being impassable.

Carol May Sweny is staying 
with Mr. and Mrs, Arthur Cart
rite while the roads are blocked 
with snow.

Mr. and Mrs. Hoyse Carter 
spent Thursday in the E. W. Car
ter home. Hoyse helped Vernon 
with feeding and caring for cat
tle. Very few cattle were lost 
in this vicinty during the bliz
zard.

SALT  
Morton’s 
1 Box

ALBERT’S
Grocery & Market

Legion Airs
“Greater love hath no man 

than this, that he lay down his 
life foi- fiis friend,” could well 
have been written for Sam Wohl- 
ford personally, for certainly no 
man ever more deliberately 
reached aut to shake hands with 
the grim reaper to save another 
than did Sam when he unhesi
tatingly rode out in that howling 
bilzzard last week. The war pro
duced many heroes, and many of 
them went unsung, but not one 
of those ever faced any greater 
odds on the field of battle than 
Sam faced on the prairies that 
night. The fearful wrath of 
the blizard is an old familiar 
story to men who have grown up 
on the High Plains of Texas, 
hundreds of cowpunchers and 
travelers have met their maker 
in the swirling snov/ of this area 
in bygone days, and certainly 
Sam was aware of this, but he 
hesitated not one minute. 
Younger men frequently court 
sudden death for the adventure 
of it, but Sam’s days of adven
ture seeking are long past— he 
offered his life solely to save the 
lives of others, people who were 
total strangers to him, but they 
were humanity in distress. This 
is not the first time he has gone 
out of his way to help someone 
in need— he has always been 
noted for it. He was one of the 
pioneers in this section of the 
Panhandle, and he is built of the 
same stuff the pioneers were 
noted for, always ready to dron 
the business at hand to help 
someone in need, regardless of 
the need, and wanting nothing in 
return. He did not desire any 
publicity or glory out of this, but 
the people of the Panhandle are 
going to see to it that the -world 
shall recognize his unselfish de
votion to mankind, and present 
to them a man whose heart and

soul are much bigger than his 
small boay. Personally, I cannot 
help feeling very humble in his 
presence.

Last week’s blizzard and this 
week’s mud have about crowded 
everything else out of our minds. 
Russia is for the moment a for
gotten issue, the Republican can
didates for President can take a 
back seat, and even the falling 
wheat market is second page 
news to people of this area. I 
believe I can nominate Stratford 
for an honor that none can top, if 
indeed it may be called an honor. 
I would, like to nominate Strat
ford for the muddiest town in 
the broad state of Texas. If 
there be a muddier town, I would 
certainly like to know about it 
now, so that I shall never make 
the mistake of going there. This 
sea of mud should sell a few more 
blocks of paving. I saw a sight 
Monday afternoon that should 
have been recorded in a picture, 
but I was without a camera. The 
sight of two hundred pairs of 
galoshes lined up outside the 
courthouse was cert^ l^  some
thing to behold. ■-*'

American Legion news is prac
tically nonexistant. We have

Want Ads
FOR SALE: New John Deere 

Model D Tractor.— Elmer Robin
son, Phone 99, • Springer, New 
Mexico. 18-^tp

FOR SALE: One 1947 Jeep. — 
Slay’s Furniture. IStfc

When you think of Repair 
Work, think of Lovelace Motor & 
Equipment Co. 20-4tc

MIXED CHICKS $10 for 100 
C.O.D. Sweet Potato Slips. — 
David Nichols Hatchery, Rock
mart, Georgia. 20-2tc

WANTED: Patrons to attend 
Stage Pay Night each Tuesday 
and Wednesday at the Roxy 
Theatre, Stratford, Texas. 20tfc

done nothing recently to tell the 
world about, but let’s turn out to 
the meetings, and maybe we can 
do something to tell the world 
about. The weather has been 
bad, and at the present moment 
is still not very conducive to go
ing places at night, but this week 
is the week for our reuglar 
meeting, and I would like to 
have a good representation for a 
change.

Peach Smith 
Stricken With 
Heart Attack

Peach SmJth is reported to be 
recovering from a heart attack in 
Temple, Texas. Mr. and Mrs. 
Smith had gone to Temple where 
she was receiving a medical ex
amination at the time Mr. Smith 
suffered the attack.

FOR SALE: Good Used 10x10 
Wool rug. — Mrs. Ernest Lovelace

20-tfc
FOR SALE: Good Used Kitch

en Range. — McMahen Furniture 
Co. 20-ltc

Reliable man with car wanted 
to call on farmers in Sherman 
County. Wonderful opportunity. 
$15 to $20 in a day. No experience 
or capital required. Permanent. 
Write today. McNESS COM
PANY, Dept. A, Freeport, 111.

19-2tp
When you think of Electric, 

think of General Electric.—Love
lace Department Store. 20-4tc

LOST: Dark blue fender skirt. 
If found call Gene Wilson. IStfc

BACKUS U=!ED CARS: l'>48 
Ford, Fordor Super Deluxe: 1948 
Ford. Club C’oune ^uper Deluxe; 
1948 Ford, T’ d̂ov .Sntjer Deluxe: 
1947 Ford. Tudor Suner Deluxe; 
1940 Ford. Tudor; 1947 Chevro
let. Aero Sedan: 1947 Chevrolet, 
Fordor; 19̂ 6 Chevrolet Club 
Cou.ne: 1947 Olriemobite; Fordor 
Hydromatic: 1938 Plymouth, Tu
dor; 1947 Cheyrolet. Two Ton 
Truck. Most of 1948 model.': 
less than 50 miles. Trade and 
Terms. Phone 699-W or 610-W, 
Dalhart, Texas. 16-tfc

Political
Announcements
Authorized Political announce
ments subject to the action of 
the Texas Democratic Pri
mary, Saturday, July 24th

In England, elei?̂ ators are known as lifts.

For County Judge and Ex-Officio 
Superintendent of Schools:
L. P. HUNTER.

For County and District Clerk: 
Mrs. LELAH BONEY.

For County Treasurer: 
JOHN HANEY.

For Sheriff, Tax Assessor and 
Collector:
JOHN KIDWELL.
J. W. GAROUTTE.

For County Commissioner, Pre
cinct No. 1:
ROSCOE DYESS.

ONE-DAY SERVICE
ON W E T  AND DRY W ASH ES  

QUILTS AND BLANKETS
Drying Unit Makes Washing and Drying Possible During Ail 

Kinds of Wdlather

We Appreciate Your Patronage and Try To Treat Every 
Customer with Every Courtesy

Bendix Laundry
FRANK AND EMILY ROSS .

S N O W  T I M E !
Is As Good As Any Other Time For 

Making Your Portrait

Drop In for a Sitting the First Time You’re In Town

BOND STUDIO
Portraits With A Personality

For County Commissioner; Pre
cinct No. 4:
E. E. HAMILTON.

R m m m  her
with

L U X U R Y  
H O S E !

Say  H a p p y  B i r t h d a y  
w ith  le g -f ia t te r in g , e x t r a  s h e e r  
A i r m a i d  n y l o n  h o s e .  T h e s e  
s m o o t h - f i t t i n g ,  quality  n y lo n s  
o re  sure  to  be on e  o f h e r f a v o r 
ite  g ifts . But w h y  w a it  u n til som e 
"s p e c ia l d a y ? "  D ro p  in  a n y tim e  
—  d u r in g  th e  d a y  o r  e v e n in g  —  
e n d  t a k e  h e r o " s u r p r is e "  '  ** 
o f  lo v e ly  A irm o id s .

,  M Quality
^ O uh^4cC’

Hosiery

Smartly
Gift

Packaged

Bonar Pharmacy

New
Spring

Dresses
Ginghams, Plaids, Soft Challis, 

Strutter Cloth, and Rayon 
Numbers

Come In And Look Over Our Line Of

Barbara Jane and June Fox 
Latest Styles

Ross Bros. Dry Goods

I Get Your Krause One-Way 
Plows Now!

WE HAVE THEM IN STOCK

W. T. MARTIM
IHC Farm Implements And Repairs
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When using excelsior for pack
ing china or glassware, dampen 
the excelsior and as it dries it will 
shape itself to the article, there
by forming a protective frame
work.

— • —
Press pleats in skirts and trou

sers often so you can use the origi
nal crease for a guide.

— • —

When making pie crust, place 
the shell in the refrigerator for 
about 30 minutes before baking. 
Chilling increases flakiness.

— • —

Before you clean or examine an
electrical appliance, be sure to 
disconnect it from the electric 
outlet.

REASON IT OUT AND YOU'LL 
^  PREFER THIS

• In NR (Nature’s Remedy) Tabletŝ  
there are no chemicals, no mineralŝ  
no phenol derivatives. NR Tablets are 
different—act different. Purely vege  ̂
table—& combination of 10 vegetable 
ingredients formulated over SO years 
ago. Uncoated or candy coated, their 
action is dependable, thorough, yet 
gentle, as millions of NR’s have 
proved. Get a 25̂  box. Use as directed.

For Quick Cough 
Relief. M ix  This 

Syrup, at Home
Here’s an old home mixture your 

mother probably used, but, for real 
results, it is still one of the most effec
tive and dependable, for coughs due to 
colds. Once tried, you’ll swear by It.

It’s no trouble at all. Make a syrup 
by stirring 2 cups of granulated sugar 
and one cup of water a few moments 
until dissolved. No cooking is needed. 
Or you can use corn syrup or liquid 
honey, instead of sugar syrup.

Now put 2% ounces of Pinex into a 
pint bottle, and fill up with your syrup. 
This makes a full pint of splendid 
cough medicine, and gives you about 
four times as much for your money. 
It keeps perfectly and tastes fine.

And you’ll say it’s truly excellent, 
for quick action. You can feel it taka 
hold swiftly. It loosens the phlegm, 
soothes the irritated membranes, and 
helps clear the air passages. Thus it 
eases breathing, and lets you sleep.

Pinex is a special compound of 
proven ingredients, in concentrated 
form, well-known for its quick action 
on throat and bronchial irritations. 
Money refunded if not pleased in 
every way.

P in ex  Is Q uick  A cting!

■i

l a k e
still

groom ed, welt ‘
|lollyw°°^^‘ wder.

POWDERCALOX

L eafed
I N  F E A T H E R S

S-r.---- -OUR =Cap-8ru$h Applicator
alces BLACK LEAF 40>

G O  MUCH FARTH ER J

W h e n i^ Q «
And Your Strength and 

Energy Is Below Par
It may be caused by disorder ol kid

ney function that permits poisonous 
waste to accumulate For truly many 
people feel tired, weak and miserable 
when the kidneys fail to remove excess 
acids and other waste matter from tbs 
blood

You may suffer nagging backache, 
rbeumatic pains, headaches, dizziness, 
getting up nights, leg pains, swelling. 
Sometimes frequent ana scanty urina
tion with smarting and burning is an
other sign that something is wrong with 
the kidneys or bladder

There should be no doubt that prompt 
treatment is wiser than neglect Use
Doan'* Pill*. It is better to rely 
mi 
pr
known Doan'* have been tried and test

ily on s
medicine that baa won countrywide ap- 
sroval than on something less favorably

ed many years Are at all drug stor 
Get Doan'* today

REGULAR FELLERS By Gene

VlEXJLy. I RfiaEREO 
A WHIYB /V\ABkET 

SeiLIM' STUFP A T  
HAPF PRICE. DUR4M' 

PEAceriNse.-

VIRGIL By Len Kleis

CLASSIFIED DEPARTMENT
AUTOS, TRUCKS & ACCESS.

F O R D — School Bus, 28 passenger, brand 
new . H ick ’ s body. KANSAS M OTORS, Inc., 
9th & M innesota, K ansas City, Kansas,

GASOLINE TR AN SPO R T— 1941 F ru eh a u f; 
3,700 g a l.; excellen t condition, excep t rub
ber, $1,100. B ox  7381, N orth K . C., Mo.

1947 GMC F/z-TON
2-speed axle. G ood as new . Phone 4683. 
GAIL M E ISIN G E R  -  Louisville, N ebr.

FO R  SALE— N ew  C hevrolet 48-passenger 
School Bus fo r  im m ediate delivery .
L IP P  M OTOR CO. -  Franklin , N ebr.

BUSINESS & INVEST. OPPOR.
TW O-CHAIR B A R B E R  SHOP and beauty 
salon in town o f 10,000; all equipm ent first 
cla ss ; good business; best loca tion ; com 
plete with supplies; bargain .
J. D. R . Dennis -  Pom ona, K ans.

Cottage Court by ow ner. 10 cottages and 
rental agency , ch oice  E stes P ark , C olo., 
location  on high drive, good incom e, es 
tablished clientele, $30,000. 5564 Term inal 
Annex, D enver 17, Colo. GL-9136.

Estes P ark—L arge m od. cottage, n ice ly  
furnished. C hoice location . 6 bedroom s. 
L arge living-dining rm ., firep lace, com bi
nation Skelgas range, e lec, re frigeration , 
la rge  m odern kitchen and breakfast nook, 
screened-in  porch  fa cin g  L on g ’ s P eak . 2 
a cres  on H igh D rive, $9,500. Ow ner, 6564 
Term inal A nnex, D enver 17, Colo. GL-9136.

ELECTRICAL EQUIPMENT
FO R  SALE—30-KW caterp illar d iesel e le c
tric pow er plant. U sed only 294 c lo ck  hours. 
F u lly  guaranteed. W rite or phone 

R E N F R O  E L E C T R IC  CO.
B ox 701, Garden City, K ans. Phone 306.

FARM MACHINERY & EQUIP.
jfe RED AND.3 f,HJTE-;TOP.SI.LO

WE SHALL HAVE SNOW
Weather is no hazard when your "Red & 

White Top" silo is full of nutritious silage. 

Your critters will have the best that man 

and nature can produce plus the easiest 

way to feed.

PLEASE SEND LITERATURE O N - 
SILO ^  BLIZZARD ENSILAGE CUTTER n  GRAIN 
BINs D  w a t e r  TANK D  POULTRY HOUSE Q  
DAIRY BARN D

NAM E

STATE WNU6

W AN TED— W ILL P A Y  TO P P R IC E  for
new  or near new  tractors, any size ; also 
new  4 row  Int. or  J .D , P lanter.
STEV E  N ARM O N T - Anbnrn, 111.
F O R  SALE— 2 tractor sem i-trailer com bi
nations; W estington air b ra k es; sound, 
popular n lodels; I.C .C . perm its; w ill sell 
part or all.
SIEG. D E IN ES, Quinter, K as. Phone 181

W AN TED— N ew  F o rd : A . B . G . M . John 
D eere ; M . H. A . or B. M cC orm ick ; WC, 
C or B A llis tractors  ; 'A 6  Case, AC 60 or 
12A John D eere com bines. HAROLD 
HESS, M inneapolis, K ansas. Phone 393.

FARMS AND RANCHES
640 A CR E S, 50 A CR E S rye pasture, fen ced  
im proved, bus route fo r  high and grade 
pupils. P riced  $40 per a cre , cash  or term s. 
OSCAR LOH O FF -  TO W N E R, COLO.

SET T L E  E ST A T E . 960 a. im proved, good 
w ells, can  all be fa rm ed ; close to store, 
school on m ain hiw ay. Call SP-5491, D en
ver, or w rite H. T. C L Y D E , R ush, Colo.
IM PR O V E D  1,380 —  40 m inutes run to 3 
c ities : la rge  artesian w ell, reserv o irs : 200 
w heat: 1-3 crop. P r ice  $32,500 term s.
B O X  304 -  PE N R O SE , COLO.

HELP WANTED—MEN
DRU GGISTS

Im m ediate openings in stores throughout 
K ansas, M issouri, Oklahom a and G reater 
Kansas C ity ; excellen t starting salary  plus 
bonus and com m issions: perm anent posi
tions ; opportunity fo r  advancem ent to store 
m anager; paid vacation . A pply at your 
nearest Crown D rug Store or w rite for 
application . CROW N D RU G CO., 3110 Cen
tral, B ox  307, K ansas City 10, M o.

LIVESTOCK
FA TTEN  HOGS FA STE R  by stimulating 
their appetites with Dr. L eG ear’ s Hog P re 
scription. Also an ideal tonic for brood 
sows and pigs. Has helped increase profits 
for millions of hog raisers. Satis, guar.

LIVESTOCK
H ELP INCREASE MILK PRODUCTION
of skimpy milkers by stimulating sluggish 
appetites with Dr. L eG ear’s Cow Presc rip- 
tion in their feed. A  cow  tonic guaranteed 
to give satisfaction.

MISCELLANEOUS
Certified Osage Oats, germ . 95, purity 99.78 
N eosho Oats, germ . 95, purity 99.65. M adrid 
Sw eet C lover. L. Spessard, A rlington, Kan.

MUSICAL INSTRUMENTS
MUSICAL IN STRU M ENTS 
SPIN E T PIANOS— $495 U P

M y
N AM E ......................................................................
M y
A ddress ..................................................................
B E N N E T T  MUSIC HOUSE. W ichita, Kan.

REAL ESTATE—BUS. PROP.
GROCERY AND MARKET 

EQUIPMENT
Scales, choppers, slicers, m eat and bone 
saw s, m eat, vegetab le, dairy, grocery , res
taurant display and storage refrigera tors.

W A L T E R  H ARN ED CO.
SU N. M ain. 3-1383 W ichita, Kans.

REAL ESTATE—MISC.
F A RM S W AN TE D — H ave m any cash  buy
ers. A lso, buy, sell and exchange business 
p laces and hom es. R . L. V IC K R E Y  COM
P A N Y , 3434 E ast D ouglas, W ichita, Kans.

SEEDS, PLANTS, ETC.

SEED OATS
The New  Cherokee O ats

A lso

Clinton and Benton O ats

B ox 30
T . C . M cM AH O N

A m es, Iowa

C E R T IF IE D  CLINTON Seed Oats sealed 
in new  three bushel bags with germ . 97% 
and purity 99.7% @ $2.65 per bushel. Clin
ton Seed Oats, from  Certified Seed, treated, 
recleaned  and bagged . Germ . 95%, pur
ity 99.5%, p rice  $2.35 per bushel. Send fo i 
sam ple; quantity discounts.

PA U L BROS. SEED & F E E D  CO.
Phone 68

L A U R E L  - - -  IOWA.

15 DOGW OOD, 13 TO 18 INCHES. 
$1.00 prepaid . L ist free .

P agett N ursery -  Anderson, Mo,

TRAVEL
M ineral W ells, Texas. Fam ous Health Spa. 
Mild clim ate, reas. rates, excel, accom . 
Drink M ineral W ater— Take health baths. 
Write Southern Health Association, B o x  99.

WANTED TO BUY
W AN TE D — N EW  OR USED 

John D eere  single point C hisels; liberal 
p rice . H E R B  C OU LTER, M eno, Okla.
W AN TED —  C H EV R O LE T % -ton pickup 
truck ; 6-foot Case com bine pow er m ow er. 
A R T  M IL L E R  • L eR oy, K ansas,

G e ttfi/s  qcifck
3‘ m y m i E F i
• Offensive cough due to colds, smok* 
ing? Get this prescription-type formula 
of proven cough-relief ingredients long 
used by doctors. Quick, long-lasting t©- 
lief 3 important ways:
f • Eases throat tickle

2 *  Soothes ra w , irritated membroiMS 
3 * H e i p s  ioosen phlegm

STILl ONUY f  m

FOR EXTRA!

•PURITYX
MOROLINE

PEl ^ROLEUM JELLY

secret,
^fipiy^AkEi
yciUR.CAl<ES.SQ"1

’ “ vibW

Ask Mother^ She Knows . . .
C lab ber G irl is the baking powd«r 
with the balanced double action 
Right, in the mixing bowl; Light, from 
the oven.

No. 133

%% W  B U G '
// GOT YOU ALL 

STUFFED UP?

• When that nasty old “Cold 
Bug” clogs up your nostrils, has 
you gasping for breath—quick, 
Mentholatum! Instantly it starts 
to lessen congestion, thin ouf

thick mucus, soothe irritated 
nasal membranes. Soon you can 
b-r-e-a-t-h-e! Don’t let the “ Cold 
Bug” keep a stranglehold on your 
breathing—get Mentholatum.

GET M EN TH O LATUM  Q U iC K l
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Crocheted Butterfly  
Pincushion Is Neat

tJE R E ’S the cleverest thing you 
ever saw . . .  a dainty butter

fly pincushion crocheted in the 
pineapple motif. The four ‘cush
ions’ are made in pink and blue 
cotton, the body or center is in yel
low with the thimble pocket in 
white to match the wing edges.

*  * *

T o obtain com p lete  croch etin g  instruc
tions, stitch Illustrations and full d irec
tions fo r  crocheted  pin-up pincushion 
(P attern  No. 5702> send 20 cents in coin , 
you r nam e, address and pattern num ber.

D ue to an unusually la rge  dem and and 
current conditions, slightly m ore tim e is 
required in filling orders  fo r  a few  o f the 
m ost popular patterns.

Send your ord er to :

SEW ING CIRCLE N EEDLEW ORK 
530 South Wells St. Chicago 7, 111.

E nclose 20 cents fo r  Pattern.
N o___________________

Address__________________________

ARE
HEAD COLDS 

C O N TAG IO U S?

Answer: Yes, and they spread rapidly. So 
at fcst sign, put 2 drops, Penetro Nose 
Drops, in each nostril. They reduce wat
ery flow and check sneezes that help 
spread infection. You breathe easier.

PENETRO D
O SE  

DROPS

AarsA laxcff/yes 
€fre AfOroecesscrry 

for nfosfpeop/e
The juice of a lemon in a glass ol 
water, when taken first thing on aris
ing, is all that most people need to 
insure prompt, normal elimination 
N o m ore harsh laxatives that irritate 
the digestive tract and impair nutri
tion ! Lemon in water is good for you' 
Generations of Am ericans have taken 
lemons for health—and generations 
of doctors have recommended them 
They are rich in vitamin C; supply 
valuable amounts of Bi and P. They 
alkalinize; aid digestion.
N o t too sharp or sour, lemon in watei 
has a refreshing tang —clears the 
mouth, v/akes you up. It’s not a 
purgative —simply helps your sys 
tem regulate itself. Try it 10 days 
USE CALIfO kNIA SUNKI57 LEMONS

r ^ '  FASTER • SMOOWtRi

Bladf

f̂S IN GU OR D O UBU iPG E

TRY 7fiS[7IIA~FASm/lCnil&

666 COLD
TABLETS

Relieve the aches and "sleep robbing" Miseries 
of Colds fast with 656 ( tablets or gquid) 

CantiM! Um «Uf n  diractae

I \VNU—H 07— 48

GIRLS! WOMEN!
try this if you’re

NERVOUS
On ‘CERTAIN DAYS’ Of Month-

D o fem ale fu n ction a l m onth ly  d isturb
ances m ake you feel nervous. Irritable, 
so weak and tired ou t— at such  tim es? 
T hen  d o  try Lydia E. P lnkh am ’s Vege
table C om pound to  relieve such  sym p
tom s. I t ’s famous fo r  th is! Taken regu
larly — P lnkham ’s C om pound helps 
build  up  resistance against such  dis
tress. A lso a great stom ach ic ton ic  1

m iA u u K H m  C0M?0UNC

Wff/CLy NEWS ANALYSIS

Solid South Threatens Party Split; 
Government Eyes Self Ration Plan; 
Congress Sets Tentative Budget Cut

R eleased by WNU Features.
(E D I T O R ’S N O T E : W h en  opinion s a re  e x p re sse d  In th ese c o lu m n s, they are  those oi 
W e ste rn  N e w sp a p e r  U n io n ’ s  n ew s a n a ly sts  and not n e c e ssa r ily  of this n e w sp a p e r .)

to map details of the nationwide 
program.

Charles F. Brannan, assistant 
secretary of agriculture, heads the 
new food saving setup. Originally 
started by the citizens’ food com
mittee last fall, it has been carried 
on until now under the direct lead
ership of the cabinet food com 
mittee.

Major emphasis, it was under
stood, would be placed on meat as 
the pivotal item in the cost of 
living merry-go-round; however, 
other foods also would be covered 
in the voluntary program. Based on 
specific recommendations of the 
food industry and public representa
tives, it is theoretically designed to 
meet the twin problem of scarce 
food supplies and high prices.

Biggest talking point the admin
istration had in its attempts to 
solicit public support was the de
partment of agriculture’ s somber 
prediction that the nation is heading 
for a serious meat shortage in the 
spring. And by way of emphasis 
Brannan added that meat rationing 
“ by price’ ’ already is in effect be
cause many people cannot afford to 
buy.

CIVIL RIGHTS:
10 Points

President Truman, who seems to 
nm  to 10-point programs, tossed an
other one to congress—concerning 
the preservation and protection of 
civil rights—and then stood aside to 
await the explosion.

It came quickly. Southern Demo
crats, hopping mad over at least 
four of the 10 controversial points, 
began to talk seriously of calling a 
Dixie convention to split away from 
Mr. Truman on the civil rights 
issue.

Focus of the current disunity was 
a bill, up for approval by the senate 
labor committee, to create a na
tional commission against job dis
crimination on grounds of race, 
creed or color.

Sen. Allen J. Ellender (Dem., 
La.) predicted that if the bill were 
approved in its present form the 
party would erupt into open war
fare. Both foes and backers of the 
measure agreed that it would be a 
close thing.

The four proposals that most in
flamed the southerners were the 
ones calling for (1) a federal anti
lynching law, (2) a permanent fair 
employment practice commission, 
(3) an end to Jim Crow rules in 
transportation and (4) f outlawing of 
state poll taxes.

Remainder of the points advo
cated by the President were: A 
permanent commission on civil 
rights, a joint congressional com 
mittee on civil rights, a civil rights 
division in the justice department; 
tightening of civil rights statutes; 
home rule for the District of Colum
bia; statehood for Alaska and Ha
waii; equalization of naturalization 
opportunities, and settlement of 
evacuation claims of Japanese- 
Americans.

Because 1948 is an election year, 
and a presidential election year at 
that, the program, which otherwise 
might be ignored, was certain to 
get hot partisan debate.

In answer to Mr. Truman’s firm 
statement that “ something must be 
done’ ’ about the civil rights issue, 
southern Democrats replied, that 
they were thinking of calling an all
southern convention to pick its own 
presidential candidate.

Some thought that too drastic a 
step, but at Jackson, Miss., Walter 
Sillers, speaker of the Mississippi 
house of representatives, said ho 
flatly favored such a course in order 
to withhold at least part of the 
South’ s electoral votes from Mr, 
Truman.

Big Dealer

One of the biggest men to come 
before a congressional investigat
ing committee was Isadore Gins
berg, New York lumber dealer, 
whQ refused to tell Rep. Joseph 
R. McCarthy (Rep., Wis.) of a 
joint congressional housing com 
mittee the names of 98 retailers 
from whom he purchased gypsum 
lath. McCarthy angrily called 
him a “ gray marketeer”  and 
cited him for contempt o f  con
gress.

SELF RATIONING:
Second Best

Manifestly stymied in its efforts 
to get congress to pass rationing 
and price control legislation, the ad
ministration tried a new approach 
in the form of an appeal for nation
wide self-rationing.

Greater public support ol an in
tensified drive for voluntary food 
conservation would have to be de
veloped if living costs are to be 
curbed, the administration decided.

As an initial step representatives 
ol 18 consumer, producer and dis
tributor groups met with Clinton 
Anderson, secretary of agriculture.

INFLATION:
Italian Style

Efforts by the Italian government 
to put new coins into circulation to 
replace some of the nation’s paper 
money have been abandoned be
cause ol the inflation.

Fantastically soaring costs of 
even the most minor articles, such 
as newspapers and matches, made 
tho coins virtually valueless even 
before they, were minted. Devalua
tion set in while tools to make the 
coins were being prepared.

BUDGETING:
Hesitant

Budget busters in the house and 
senate were going around and 
around the issues of budget cutting 
and tax reduction, making oblique 
motions in the direction of the cen
tral problem—what to cut and how 
much.

In terms of actual accomplish
ment they managed to agree tenta
tively on a cut ol 2.5 billion dollars 
in President Truman’s 1949 budget.

That would leave a potential sur
plus of 10.1 billion dollars for tax 
reductions and payments on the na
tional debt. But, because ol the ad
mittedly tentative nature ol their 
estimates, the congressional spokes
men evaded any conclusion that 
their budget would leave room for 
the full 6.5 billion dollars in tax re
duction recently voted by the house.

Meanwhile, the slight jubilation 
that had arisen over house passage 
ol the Knutson tax reduction bill al
ready had died down in view of the 
senate’ s attitude toward the meas
ure. •

The senate intends to keep the 
bill in drydock, possibly until early 
summer when it expects to have a 
better idea of whether or not the 
budget slash wiU stick.

FOR SALE:
Some Eggs

U. S. government has hung out a 
“ for sale”  sign on 46.8 million dozen 
eggs that it bought last spring to 
support domestic prices.

There is one stipulatien, however. 
Only foreign users will be allowed 
to buy them.

For the comfort ol U. S. house
wives the agriculture department 
was swift to point out that these 
eggs are not the kind that can be 
used readily for home consumption. 
They were shelled, dumped into 
huge containers and frozen before 
the government bought them in the 
first place.

Agriculture department decided 
to sell the eggs to foreign buyers 
when it was unable to sell them to 
bakers and confectioners in this 
country because egg production has 
been going up and egg prices down.

Hence, the eggs are being offered 
on a bid basis to foreign govern
ments, relief feeding organizations 
and to brokers or exporting con
cerns to “ explore possible foreign 
outlets”  and “ to help relieve the 
foreign shortage of food.”

GLOOMY:
World Report

In a massive survey of global 
economy at the end of 1947 the 
United Nations has blocked out a 
dismal picture ol a world that is 
critically short ol food, plagued by 
industrial shortages and inflation 
and lacks the dollars it needs to 
finance the imports so vital to re
covery.

Only the people of the U. S. could 
take heart from what the U, N. sur
vey had to say. For this nation, with 
its undamaged wealth of resources 
and production, holds nearly all the 
economic chips in a world that is 
producing less than it did 10 years 
ago for a population that has in
creased by 200 million.

More distressing is the fact that 
the world outside the U. S. has 
bogged down following the rela 
tively rapid strides in reconstruction 
made during the 18 months after the 
end of the war.

By clear implication the U. N. re
port warned that the United States, 
as the world’s major producer and 
banker, is in such a position that it 
must carry a great responsibility 
toward the rest of the world econ
omy. On this nation is resting the 
fate of the globe.

This, in the dry, impartial lan
guage of a United Nations survey, 
was the basic reason behind Secre
tary of State George Marshall’s 
plan for European recovery. Mar- 
shaU himself couldn’t have put up a 
more forceful argument in favor 
of it.

A FEW DROPS OF VICKS 

(DOUBLE-DUTY NOSE DROPS) 

SNIFFLY, STUFFY DISTRESS OF

It’s wonderful how a 
little Vicks Va-tro-noll 
in each nostril acts fast ’ 
to soothe irritation, 
open cold-clogged nose 
and reduce stuffiness. And if used In 
time, Vicks Va-tro-nol helps prevent 
many colds from developing. Try it! 
Follow directions in the package.

V W i
BUSHMAN SAW^

th Swedish Steel B la d e ^
Thousands o f  progressive farmers 
know and appreciate the numerous 
uses o f  this all-purpose saw. Fine for 
cutting firewood, fence posts, tree 
trimming and general rough work. 
Razor sharp blade cuts smooth at 
high speed, stays sharp longer- 24, 
30, 36, 42, 48 inch lengths.

"Insiston BushmanJ'nothing else compares.

AT LEADING HARDWARE STORES
.JiENSieO TOOL D IV IS IO N
&"ENER'Ai.‘iTE|S^_,vyfAREH<?ilSE C O ., IN C . 
" N . KosTner A 'v ^ / ' C h jca g o .S ? , Ill

BACK ACHE 
TORTURE?

SORETONE Liniment's
H eat i ng  Pad  Action
Gives Quick Relief!

For fast, gentle relief o f aches from back strain, 
muscle strain, lumbago pain, due to fatigue, ex
posure, use the liniment specially made to soothe 
such symptoms.

Soretone Liniment has scientific rubefacient 
ingredients |that act like glowing warmth from a 
heating pad. Helps attract fresh surface blood to 
superhcial pain area.

Soretone is different! Nothing else "just like 
It.”  Quick, satisfying results must be yours or 
money back. 50c. Economy size $1.00.

Try Soretone for Athlete’s Foot. Kills aU 5 
types of common fungi— on contaal

many old folks 
about good tasting 

SCOTT'S EMULSION

Thousands o f happy 
folks know this 1 Good

tasting Scott’s Emulsion 
helps you ward o f f  colds—helps yon 
get well faster—and helps you keep 
go in g  s tron g  when your diet needs 
more natural A&D Vitamins! Scott’s is 
a HIGH ENERGY FOOD TON IC-  

rich in natural A&D Vitamins 
and energy-building natural 
oil. Try it l  See how well you 
feel. Easy to take and digest. 
Economical. Buy today at your 
drug store!

MORE than just a tonic —
it’s powerful nourishment!

^iSCQTT^^ilVIUiSION
"T O ftiC  ,

Tflw
ST.JOSEPH 

ASPIRIN 
FOR CHILDREN
Easy to give 
right dosage. 
&  easy for 

child to 
take. Orange 
flavored. 50 
tablets, 35c.

G e t W e ll

QUICKER
From Your Cough 

Due to » Cold

I  W b C i l  O  Cough Compound

PILES TROUBLE?
F o r  Q u ic k  R e l ie f

DON’T DELAY ANT LONGER! Now, a
doctor’s form ula you can use at home to 
relieve distressing discom fort o f pain— 
Itch—irritation due to piles. Tends to sof
ten and shrink swelling. Use this proven 
doctor’s formula. You’ ll be amazed at its 
speedy action relief. Ask your druggist 
today for Thornton & M inor’s Rectal Oint
ment or Suppositories. Follow  label in
structions. For sale at all drug stores.

SUSEE, EASY, CLEAN W AY!
Filthy rats spoil food, 
start fires, kill live
stock. Kin rats with 
Stearns’. No messy 
traps to set. Rats eat 
Steams’ and die! Used 
by fanners 69 years.

35^ & $1.00 at DRUGGISTS

By LOUIE D. REWTON. D. 5.
SC R IP T U R E : A cts 2:37-47; Ephesians 

4:1-6.
DEVOTION AL R E A D IN G : Ephesians 

4:1-6, 11-13.

Christian Fellowship
Lesson for February ZZ, 1948

Dr. Newton

^  FORGE WASHINGTON was a 
splendid example of Christian 

fellowship. If you will travel through 
the older portion of the United 

States, particularly 
in Virginia, you wdll 
come upon numer
ous instances of 
c h u r c h  p e w s  
marked as follows, 
“ George Washing
ton worshipped in 
this pew on blank 
date.”  Evidently, it 
was his custom to 
attend public wor
ship in whatever 
community he spent 
the Lord’ s day. 

Thus he entered into Christian fel
lowship, gaining a blessing and ren
dering a blessing.

The lesson passage for Sunday is 
found in Acts 2:37-47 and Ephesians 
4:1-6, with several other passages 
which will be quoted before we fin
ish the column for this week.
A HAPPY TIME IN CHURCH 
"D E A D  Acts 2:41-47, and you will 

find a picture of a group of very 
happy people. Think of it, three 
thousand people professing faith in 
Jesus and receiving baptism in one 
day! But read on—they were not 
only happy at church, but they were 
happy because they were in the 
church. They continued steadfastly 
in the apostles’ teachings and fel
lowship and breaking of bread and 
prayer.

They praised God and had favor 
with all the people. By their daily 
living they were convincing the 
world that fellowship in Christ is 
not only good on Sunday while we 
are at the meeting house, but good 
every day.
The happy homes are the homes 

where Christian fellowship abounds, 
and it is equally true in every area 
of life.
AT CHURCH WITH FRIENDS
'7 tvas glad when they said unto me, 
Let us go unto the house of the Lord,”  
Psalm 122:1.
'^ H A T  is poetry, you will agree, 

but it is also actual testimony 
not only of the Psalmist, but ol 
countless junior boys and girls 
throughout our land who eagerly 
await the sound of the church bells. 
Boys and girls delight to go to Sun
day school and worship when the 
life of the church is pervaded with 
Christian fellowship. There they 
meet the finest boys and girls in the 
community.
BELONGING TO THE CHURCH 
'^ H E  passage in A cts '2:37-47 tells 

us how certain people, after 
hearing the great sermon by Peter, 
asked how they might be saved. He 
told them:

“ Repent, and be baptized every 
one of you in the name of Jesus 
Christ for the remission of sins, and 
ye shall receive the gift of the Holy 
Spirit.”

When we invite interyiediate 
friends to attend Sunday school 
and worship services with ns, and 
they come to know of the love of 
God, they, too, will want to be 
saved. It is then the high privilege 
of Christian boys and girls to lead 
their friendis to accept Jesus 
Christ as Saviour, and come into 
the church.
In Ephesians 4:4-6, we read these 

words: “ There is one body and one 
Spirit, just as you were called to the 
one hope that belongs to your call, 
one Lord, one faith, one baptism, 
one God and Father of us all, who 
is above all and through all and in 
all.”
ALL ONE IN CHRIST 
'^ H E  above passage from Ephe- 
■K sians teaches clearly that there 

is a brotherhood of man, real and 
abiding, when we accept the Father 
hood of God, through Jesus Christ. 
This is the meaning of the church. 
No amount of man-made creeds can 
save us. No amount of ritual and 
ceremony can save us. We are 
saved by grace through faith, and 
that is the gift of God. When we re
pent of our sins and believe on the 
Lord Jesus Christ, we are saved, 
and not until then.

The one adequate solvent for 
the crying needs of this frightened 
world is the grace of the Lord 
Jesus Christ. Just as thousands 
were sa.ved on Pentecost and 
again on the Lord’s Day when 
Peter preached in Solomon’s 
porch, so today many may be 
saved where the Gospel is pro
claimed in its simplicity and 
power.
We are one in CJhrist, of every 

race and every tongue. The fellow
ship ol Christian faith transcends 
every barrier — racial, economic, 
geographic, political, religious. We 
have but to proclaim the universal
ity of this good news—proclaim it in 
our words and proclaim it in oui 
daily lives. * * •

(Copyrigbt\by tbe International Couneii 
oi Religious Education on bebalf oi 4i 
Protestant denominations. Released bj 
WNU Features.)

l^oLe in C o lo r fu l P r in t

S m a rt, ^HJearaLle &l^autlme ^^rock

8183
12 2̂

A  N extrem ely  becom ing yoke 
^  frock  for  d a y -lo n g  charm . 
Youthful anci slim m ing.

Pattern  No. 8158 is fo r  sizes 12, 14, 16. 
18 and 20. Size 14, 334 yards o f 39-inch.

With Diagonal Line.
/ ^ N E  of the m ost popular o f the 

season ’ s styles—the attractive 
iiagonal line. Shown here on a ver
satile, b rie f sleeved dress.

Pattern  No. 8183 com es in sizes 12, 14, 
16, 18, 20; 40 and 42. Size 14, 3 ya rd s  o f 
35 or 39-inch.

SEWING CIRCLE PA TTER N  D E P T . 
530 South WeUs St. Chicago 7, 111.

E nclose 25 cents in coins for each 
pattern desired.
Pattern N o.___________________S l z e _ _ _
Wamo
A ddress.

Relief At Last 
ForYourCoush
Creomulsion relieves promptly be

cause it goes right to the seat of the 
trouble to help loosen and expel 
germ laden phlegm, and aid nature 
to soothe and heal raw, tender, in
flamed bronchial mucous mem
branes. Tell your druggist to sell you 
a bottle of Creomulsion with the un
derstanding you must like the way it 
quickly allays the cough or you are 
to have your money back.
CREOMULSION
for Coughs.Chest Colds. Bronchitis

D on’ t m iss the Spring and Sum m er 
FASH ION — it’ s brim fu l o f ideas for sm art 
sum m er sew ing. Fr^e knitting directions, 
free  pattern printed' inside the book . 25 
cents.

Ends Bad Case 
of Constipation

“ I used to have to take 3 or 4 pills 
regularly for constipation. Then I 
made K e l l o g g ’ s  a l l - b r a n  my break
fast cereal and it proved to be a real 
regulator!” If jrour diet lacks bulk 
for normal elimi
nation, eat an 
ounce of Kellogg’s 
a l l - b r a n  every 
day in milk—and 
drink plenty of 
water. If you are 
not satisfied after 
10 days, send the 
empty carton to
the Kellogg C o . , __________
Battle Creek, Mich., and get d o u b l e )  
YOUR MONEY BACK, Order KELLOGG’S  
ALL-BRAN tod a y .

SPEEDED-UP COMFORT
for so-called

KIDNEY SU FFER ER S
Backaches, leg pains, broken sleep, painful pas
sages usually go so much quicker if you switch 
to Foley (the new kidney-bladder) Fills. They 
stimulatesluggish kidneys; then ALLAY BLAD
DER IRRITATION. That’s the cause of most 
pains, aches, urges once thought entirely due to 
Kidneys. So for quicker, longer-lasting relief, 
soothe bladder as well as stimulate kidney action. 
Do this: use Foley (the new kidney-bladder) 
Pills; they also have direct sedative-like action 
on bladder. At your druggist. Unless you find 
them far more satisfactory, DOUBLE YOUR 
MONEY BACK

/̂ /s Asppe/? 2byoc/

HoMno oumrifflEK-ENP bursiars

. . .  according to 
Police Chief 

Abner Glisson, 
West Chester, Pa.

#  When you go visiting for a week end. . .  there are 
steps to take before leaving. Often your deparmre 
will be after dark and you will need a flashlight to 
"check and double check.”  Better be sure your flash
light is powered with "Eveready” batteries...power
ful, dependable, they outlast all other brands!*

NOTIFY POLICE OF ABSENCE. Many com
munities require it; but, in any case, police 
want this cooperation in order to give you 
best protection.

< ■' ------------OONT LEAVE “ TIP-OFFS.”
Cancel newspaper and milk deliveries. Just 
two days’ accumulation is a hot "tip-ofiT’ to 
prowlers.

LOCK ALL WINDOWS AND DOORS.--------->
Take your "Eveready” flashlight to inspect 
basement windows (a favorite entrance for 
prowlers), garage doors, the yard. If you’re 
careful before you leave, you can be care
free while you’re away.

Proof!...in the laboratory...in your own flashlight...

"EVEREA2:y"a«TB?IES OWIAST 
AIL OTHER BRANDS!’

#  Brighter light, longer life! That’s what 
you want in a flashlight battery—and that’s 
what you get with "Eveready”  brand bat
teries. Laboratory tests prove it. And the 
best "laboratory” o f all—yo«r own flashlight 
—proves it! That’s why "Eveready” batteries 
outsell all other brands—because they outlast 
all other brands!

*jiecording to the "General- 
Purpose 4 -  Ohm Intermittent 
Test" of the American Standards 
Association, which most closely 
approximates average use.

Th* registered trade-mark"ETeready’*dlsUnguishes prsducts of

NATIONAL CARBON COMPANY, INC.
30 East 42nd Street, New York 17, N. Y. 

Unit of Union Carbide and Carbon Corporation
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GLOWING TABLE
Oklahoman has been awarded 

patent on a glowing coffee or 
cocktail table, illuminated from 
within. A light bulb, hidden in

the center channel of the table, 
diffuses light rays outward 
through cleverly concealed cir
cular reflectors, attached to the 
table legs, so that the effect is of
-  ............... - ------- N

Wilson Funeral Directors
AM BULANCE SERVICE  

FUNERAL SERVICE
Boise City, Okla. 

Phone 31
Stratford, Texas 

Phone 60

Forgotten Inventor ‘

3
STEPUP

SLAY’S FURNITURE STORE
brings gou the wcorld*s finest 
Tuftless Innet*spring Mattress

Box Spring 
to Match . $49.50

TUFTLESS INNERSPRING M ATTRESS
So smooth a top . . .  it’s like sleeping on a cloud.
And the innerspring unit is scientifically built 
to give your body "floating support”  so that 
every tired muscle can get relaxing rest. Yes, 
you’ll wake up fresh on a Sealy. Come in and 
choose from a full or twin size today.

Other fine Sealy Mattresses from $39.50 to $69.50

Slay’s Furniture Store

» f c s S E S
w ithwABRASIÎ ES/
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PATENTS MAKE JOBS!

Torch Duel Between Wife 
And Husband Ends in Death

POINT MARION, PA. — Mrs. 
Harold King, 32, died and her 
husband, 36, was in critical con
dition following a quarrel in 
which they threw kerosene on 
each other. Coroner Lee R. Her
rington reported.

Herrington quoted King, a coal 
min,er, gaying he tried to res- 
ctfe his wife after she set her 
fuel-saturated clothing afire.

-With^King carrying her, they 
emerged from their home like 
two blazing torches, but the 
miner collapsed on the back 
steps. Burned from head to foot, 
Mrs. King was found dead on the 
steps.

RETAIL LUMBER❖

I Quality Paints
I Builder’ s Hardware❖
t

❖  The season’s change but our friendly service remain 
the same — ask us — we may have what you need.

❖  
i*

I Foxworth-Galbraith Lumber Co.

soft, slotted light.

Veteran ‘Bails Out’ 
Under Flood of Oil

Gusher Threatens to Break, Not 
Enrich Owner.

NEWPORT BEACH, CALIF. — 
Bucket in hand, William Tallman 
bailed furiously to keep 350 barrels 
of oil a day from flooding his house. 
That’s all he can do about the oil 

“̂ e l l  which gushed up in his back 
yard. Instead of bringing him 
riches, it threatens to bankrupt him.

He can’t pump, drill, collect or 
store the oil. A Newport Beach city 
ordinance says so. He can’ t cap the 
well, as the city suggests; he 
doesn’t have the $2,000 to pay for 
the job.

He can’t let it flow down the 
street; the city gets mad. He can’t 
divert it into his neighbors’ back 
yards; the neighbors get mad. 
His own yard is saturated.

“ Every time I step out of the door 
I sink up to my knees in a couple 
of thousand dollars’ worth of oil,’ ’ 
he said.

The World War II veteran brought 
his blonde bride to the bayside cot
tage last summer. Everybody had 
forgotten about the old well there, 
capped 15 years ago when oil was 
only 25 cents a barrel.

One night they heard a burping 
noise in the back yard. Tallman 
ran out and waded into thick black 
oil. The next day oil experts told 
him he had a well that was produc
ing 350 barrels a day, all readily 
salable. At $1.40 a barrel, that’ s $490 
a day.

“ And aU the mineral rights, dam 
it, are mine,’ ’ Tallman said.

He hardly had time to estimate 
his fortune before he was battling 
with the city council' over whether 
he’d make the fortune or lose it.

“ Something has to be done,’ ’ he 
said. “ That black gold is running 
all over, and I haven’t the money 
to cap it. The city ought to let me 
drill or else let me cap off this hole 
sd I can stop bailing out.”

T H E Y  C A IL E D  IT  
A  T R A C T O R

Du r i n g  the sum m er o f  1 8 9 2 , in the shade 
o f a village store in northern Iow a, John  

Froelich built the first gasolin e tractor that pro* 
pelled itself either forw ard or backw ard. O n  the 
day o f  its first trial, Froelich’s one-cylinder, g a so 
lin e burner stilled the m ost rabid critic and 
proved that it could pull draw n equipm ent as 
w ell as operate belt-driven m achines.

T h e  tractor com pany organized by John Froe
lich and his friends later becam e a part o f  the 
J oh n  D eere organization. From  this beginning, 
cam e the fam ous Joh n  D eere M o d e l “ D ”  trac
tor— developed to m eet the unprecedented de
m and for pow er equipm ent unleashed by W o r ld  
W a r  I . i •

Today, the modern line of John D eere Tractors 
is playing a- vital role in the power farm ing age.
Come in soon and let us show you why a John Deere 
Tractor w ill be your best tractor investment, _ _

Bennett Implement Co.

Acetylene Torch Frees Man 
Trapped in Machine Gadget

PHILADELPHIA. — A workman 
caught in the machinery operating 
a heavy iron door at a waterfront 
pier was cut loose by acetylene 
torches in the hands of railroad 
workmen.

The accident • happened while 
Aaron Gillespie, 42, was repairing 
the machinery of the door, which is 
one of the type which rises to the 
ceiling.

While he was on an extension lad
der the door began to drop, and the 
drop operated machinery at its side 
which clamped upon the left leg of 
the man. He was torn from the lad
der and left hanging head down
ward. fis  s ,

Stevedores at work on the pier 
heard his screams and summoned 
police, who in turn called a fire res
cue squad. Lacking tools to release 
the man, the firemen eased his dis
comfort by bringing his head above 
his feet, while Patrolman Leonard 
Weyed ran two blocks to a place 
where railroad workmen were re
pairing a track.

The workmen used their torches 
to cut away portions of the door 
machinery and release the man’s 
mangled leg.

Police took him to Pennsylvania 
hospital where, he was treated for 
a compound fracture of the leg, and 
placed under observation.

Retired Octogenarian Vies 
With Paul Bunyan Legend

GEORGETOWN, ILL. — Frank 
Williams, retired Georgetown coal 
miner, completed a prodigious task 
for a man 80 years old.

Five men and a horse last Septem
ber 30 felled a 60-foot triple-stump 
elm tree which was a Georgetown 
landmark. The octogenarian, single- 
handed and using only hand tools, 
cut and split the tree into 10 ricks 
of stove cordwood.

With a pushcart he transported 
the wood six blocks to his home for 
winter fuel. He even salvaged the 
bark.

At the tree base one stump was 
36 inches in diameter and the other 
was a double stump measuring 41 
inches through.

Say You Saw It In The Star

T O  YOUR

Cooperate in building a newsier publica* 
tion for your tow n...and  for your com
munity. You can help build increased 
interest in your ow n sales messages by 
turning in local news to your newspaper.

A S S p i l^ 'T I O N ’

\

r You Are Going To Need -
. Bendix Washing 

Machines

Bendix Dryers

Bendix Ironers
Are Now Available

^Crosley, Farnsworth, and 
Sonora Table Model

RADIOS
ai Greatly Reduced Prices

1 Lot SEAT COVERS 
1-2 Price

Magic Chef Butane
RANGES

Ready To Install

/

3 Used Washing Machines
Good Values

Serve! Refrigerators
Are Here Now

MUD GRIP TIRES 

Electric Drills

Sherwin-Williams Paints

Van B, Boston

Te B P U A fiY  tStP TH R U  21

BAKE A

-uaL .  Cherries

Delicious, Sweet PEARS 
Pound 15
AVOCADOS for Tasty Salads 
Each 19
Texas, Fresh NEW CABBAGE 
Pound 4
Large Head LETTUCE 
2 Heads 19
Large Ruby Red GRAPEFRUIT 
Pound 7
Red Rome Beauty APPLES 
5 Pounds 43

^a,U:

* Ounces ^
Artiio
3

D o

s d r e d o e
 ̂Ounces

P’lorida New POTATOES 2 7  
2 Pounds

2 Pouiids 29

Soar Pit,

C h e r r i e s2 Can

35

Armour’s LINK SAUaAGE 
1 Pound Box
Boneless Haddock FILLETS 
Pound

5 2 '!

Cloverbloom Roasting HENS 
Pound

58

SPARE RI3S 
Pound

45
LEAN BEEF RIBS 
Pound

33 1

i  Big M APRICOTS 
i  Gallon

Choice Beef
ROAST
Pound

Smith Brand Solid Pack Pie 
PEACHES QQ
Gallon

Hood River Heavy Pack
APPLES
Gallon

White Swan IVUNCE MEAT |Q
9 Ounces

Cole Sui*

Bakers Sweet Germans | g
CHOCOLATE BAR

Brown's F o o d  Store
Liii.


